Table of Contents
As filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on November 10, 2021
Registration No. 333-            

 
UNITED STATES
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM S-4
REGISTRATION STATEMENT
UNDER
THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

DEVON ENERGY CORPORATION
(Exact name of Registrant as specified in its charter)

 
					
Delaware	 	1311	 	73-1567067	
(State or other jurisdiction of
incorporation or organization)	 	(Primary Standard Industrial
Classification Code Number)	 	(IRS Employer
Identification Number)	
333 W. Sheridan Ave.
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102-5015
(405) 235-3611
(Address, Including Zip Code, and Telephone Number, Including
Area Code, of Registrant’s Principal Executive Offices)
Dennis C. Cameron
Executive Vice President and General Counsel
Devon Energy Corporation
333 W. Sheridan Ave.
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102-5015
(405) 235-3611
(Name, Address, Including Zip Code, and Telephone Number, Including Area Code, of Agent for Service)

Copies of all communications, including communications sent to agent for service, should be sent to:
Michael J. Hong
Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP
One Manhattan West
New York, New York 10001
(212) 735-3000
Approximate date of commencement of the proposed sale of the securities to the public:
As soon as practicable after this registration statement becomes effective.
If the securities being registered on this Form are being offered in connection with the formation of a holding company and there is compliance with General Instruction G, check the following box.  ☐
If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.  ☐
If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.  ☐
Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, a smaller reporting company, or an emerging growth company. See the definitions of “large accelerated filer, “ “accelerated filer, “ “non-accelerated filer,” “smaller reporting company” and “emerging growth company” in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

Large accelerated filer	 	☒	  	Accelerated filer	 	☐	
				
Non-accelerated filer	 	☐	  	Smaller reporting company	 	☐	
				
	 		  	Emerging growth company	 	☐	
If an emerging growth company, indicate by check mark if the registrant has elected not to use the extended transition period for complying with any new or revised financial accounting standards provided pursuant to Section 7(a)(2)(B) of the Securities Act.  ☐
If applicable, place an X in the box to designate the appropriate rule provision relied upon in conducting this transaction:
Exchange Act Rule 13e-4(i) (Cross-Border Issuer Tender Offer)  ☐
Exchange Act Rule 14d-1(d) (Cross-Border Third-Party Tender Offer)  ☐

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

 	
Title of Each Class of
Securities to Be Registered	 	Amount
to Be
Registered	 	Proposed
Maximum
Offering Price
Per Unit	 	Proposed
Maximum
Aggregate
Offering
Price	 	Amount of
Registration Fee(1)	
8.250% Notes due 2023	 	$224,079,000	 	100%	 	$224,079,000	 	$20,772.12	
5.250% Notes due 2024	 	$465,268,000	 	100%	 	$465,268,000	 	$43,130.34	
5.250% Notes due 2027	 	$377,557,000	 	100%	 	$377,557,000	 	$34,999.53	
5.875% Notes due 2028	 	$322,488,000	 	100%	 	$322,488,000	 	$29,894.64	
4.500% Notes due 2030	 	$573,827,000	 	100%	 	$573,827,000	 	$53,193.76	
Total	 	$1,963,219,000	 	N/A	 	$1,963,219,000	 	$181,990.40	

(1)	Calculated pursuant to Rule 457(f) under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.	
The Registrant hereby amends this registration statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file a further amendment that specifically states that this registration statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 or until this registration statement shall become effective on such date as the Securities and Exchange Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

 

Table of Contents
The information in this preliminary prospectus is not complete and may be changed. We may not sell these securities or accept any offer to buy these securities until the registration statement filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission is effective. This preliminary prospectus is not an offer to sell these securities, and it is not soliciting an offer to buy these securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted.
 
PRELIMINARY—SUBJECT TO COMPLETION, DATED NOVEMBER 10, 2021

DEVON ENERGY CORPORATION
Offers to Exchange the Notes Set Forth Below
Registered Under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended
for
Any and All Outstanding Restricted Notes
Set Forth Opposite the Corresponding Registered Notes

REGISTERED NOTES	  	RESTRICTED NOTES	
$224,079,000 8.250% Notes due 2023
(CUSIP No. 25179M BB8)	  	$224,079,000 8.250% Notes due 2023
(CUSIP No. 25179M AW3 AND U0856A AA7)	
$465,268,000 5.250% Notes due 2024
(CUSIP No. 25179M BC6)	  	$465,268,000 5.250% Notes due 2024
(CUSIP No. 25179M AX1 AND U0856A AB5)	
$377,557,000 5.250% Notes due 2027
(CUSIP No. 25179M BD4)	  	$377,557,000 5.250% Notes due 2027
(CUSIP No. 25179M AY9 AND U0856A AC3)	
$322,488,000 5.875% Notes due 2028
(CUSIP No. 25179M BE2)	  	$322,488,000 5.875% Notes due 2028
(CUSIP No. 25179M AZ6 AND U0856A AD1)	
$573,827,000 4.500% Notes due 2030
(CUSIP No. 25179M BF9)	  	$573,827,000 4.500% Notes due 2030
(CUSIP No. 25179M BA0 AND U0856A AE9)	

Principal Terms of the Exchange Offers
These are offers (the “exchange offers”) by Devon Energy Corporation, a Delaware corporation (“Devon,” the “Company,” “we,” “us,” “our,” the “Issuer” or the “Registrant”), to exchange all outstanding unregistered Restricted Notes (as defined below) for an equal principal amount of the respective series of the Company’s 8.250% Notes due 2023, 5.250% Notes due 2024, 5.250% Notes due 2027, 5.875% Notes due 2028 and 4.500% Notes due 2030 (collectively, the “Registered Notes”) the offers of which have been registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the “Securities Act”).
The Company issued the unregistered 8.250% Notes due 2023 (CUSIP No. 25179M AW3 AND U0856A AA7), 5.250% Notes due 2024 (CUSIP No. 25179M AX1 AND U0856A AB5), 5.250% Notes due 2027 (CUSIP No. 25179M AY9 AND U0856A AC3), 5.875% Notes due 2028 (CUSIP No. 25179M AZ6 AND U0856A AD1) and 4.500% Notes due 2030 (CUSIP No. 25179M BA0 AND U0856A AE9) (collectively, the “Restricted Notes”) on June 9, 2021 in private offers pursuant to which such notes were exchanged for notes of the Company’s subsidiary, WPX Energy, Inc. (“WPX”).
Each of the exchange offers expires at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on                , 2021, unless the Company extends one or more offers. You may withdraw tenders of Restricted Notes at any time prior to the expiration of the relevant exchange offer. The exchange offers are not subject to any condition other than that they will not violate applicable law or interpretations of the staff of the Securities and Exchange Commission (the “SEC”) and that no proceedings with respect to the exchange offers have been instituted or threatened in any court or by any governmental agency. The exchange offers are not conditioned upon any minimum aggregate principal amount of Restricted Notes being tendered for exchange. None of the exchange offers is conditioned on the consummation of any of the other exchange offers.
Principal Terms of the Registered Notes
The terms of the Registered Notes to be issued in the exchange offers are substantially identical in all material respects to the terms of the Restricted Notes, except that the Registered Notes will not be subject to restrictions on transfer or to any increase in annual interest rate for failure to comply with the Registration Rights Agreement (as defined herein). No public market currently exists for the Registered Notes. The Company does not intend to list the Registered Notes on any securities exchange or to apply for quotation in any automated dealer quotation system, and, therefore, no active public market is anticipated.
The Registered Notes, like the Restricted Notes, will be unsecured, unsubordinated obligations of the Company and will rank equally in right of payment with all of the Company’s existing and future unsecured, unsubordinated indebtedness.

You should carefully consider the risk factors beginning on page 10 of this prospectus before participating in these exchange offers.
Each broker-dealer that receives Registered Notes for its own account pursuant to the exchange offers must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus in connection with any resale of such Registered Notes. The letter of transmittal states that, by so acknowledging and by delivering a prospectus, a broker-dealer will not be deemed to admit that it is an “underwriter” within the meaning of the Securities Act.
This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of Registered Notes received in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired by such broker-dealer as a result of market-making or other trading activities. The Company has agreed that, for a period of up to 180 days after the expiration date of the applicable exchange offer, if requested by one or more such broker-dealers, the Company will amend or supplement this prospectus in order to expedite or facilitate the disposition of any Registered Notes by any such broker-dealers. See “Plan of Distribution.”
None of the SEC, any state securities commission or other regulatory agency has approved or disapproved of the Registered Notes or the exchange offers or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.
The date of this prospectus is                     , 2021.

Table of Contents
TABLE OF CONTENTS

 	  	Page	 	
CAUTIONARY NOTE CONCERNING FACTORS THAT MAY AFFECT FUTURE RESULTS	  	 	ii	 	
SUMMARY	  	 	1	 	
THE REGISTERED NOTES	  	 	7	 	
RISK FACTORS	  	 	10	 	
USE OF PROCEEDS	  	 	13	 	
TERMS OF THE EXCHANGE OFFERS	  	 	14	 	
DESCRIPTION OF THE NOTES	  	 	24	 	
BOOK-ENTRY SETTLEMENT AND CLEARANCE	  	 	36	 	
EXCHANGE OFFERS; REGISTRATION RIGHTS	  	 	39	 	
U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS	  	 	41	 	
PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION	  	 	42	 	
LEGAL MATTERS	  	 	43	 	
EXPERTS	  	 	43	 	
INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE	  	 	44	 	
WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION	  	 	45	 	

The Company has not authorized anyone to provide you with information that is different from the information included or incorporated by reference in this document. The Company cannot take responsibility for, nor provide assurances as to the reliability of, any different or additional information that others may give you. This document may only be used where it is legal to sell these securities.

No person is authorized in connection with these exchange offers to give any information or to make any representation not contained in this prospectus, and, if given or made, such other information or representation must not be relied upon as having been authorized by the Company. You should assume that the information contained in this prospectus is accurate only as of its date.
This prospectus does not constitute an offer to sell or buy any Registered Notes in any jurisdiction where it is unlawful to do so. You should base your decision to invest in the Registered Notes and participate in the exchange offers solely on information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus.
No person should construe anything in this prospectus as legal, business or tax advice. Each person should consult its own advisors as needed to make its investment decision and to determine whether it is legally permitted to participate in the exchange offers under applicable legal investment or similar laws or regulations.
We have filed with the SEC a registration statement on Form S-4 (File No. 333-         ) with respect to the exchange offers and the Registered Notes. This prospectus, which forms part of that registration statement, does not contain all the information included in the registration statement, including its exhibits and schedules. For further information about the Company, the exchange offers and the Registered Notes described in this prospectus, you should refer to the registration statement and its exhibits and schedules and the documents incorporated by reference herein. Statements the Company makes in this prospectus or in the documents incorporated by reference herein about certain contracts or other documents are not necessarily complete. When the Company makes such statements, the Company refers you to the copies of the contracts or documents that are filed, because those statements are qualified in all respects by reference to those exhibits. The registration statement incorporates important business and financial information about the Company that is not included or delivered with this document. The registration statement, including its exhibits and schedules, is available at the SEC’s website at www.sec.gov. You may also obtain this information without charge by writing to Devon Energy Corporation, 333 W. Sheridan Ave., Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, Attention: Corporate Secretary.
In order to ensure timely delivery, you must request the information no later than                , 2021, which is five business days before the expiration of the exchange offers.
 
i

Table of Contents
CAUTIONARY NOTE CONCERNING FACTORS THAT MAY AFFECT FUTURE RESULTS
This prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference herein contain statements which, to the extent they are not statements of historical or present fact, constitute “forward-looking statements” under the securities laws. Such statements include those concerning strategic plans, our expectations and objectives for future operations, as well as other future events or conditions, and are often identified by use of the words and phrases “expects,” “believes,” “will,” “would,” “could,” “continue,” “may,” “aims,” “likely to be,” “intends,” “forecasts,” “projections,” “estimates,” “plans,” “expectations,” “targets,” “opportunities,” “potential,” “anticipates,” “outlook” and other similar terminology. All statements, other than statements of historical facts, included in this prospectus that address activities, events or developments that Devon expects, believes or anticipates will or may occur in the future are forward-looking statements. Such statements are subject to a number of assumptions, risks and uncertainties, many of which are beyond our control. Consequently, actual future results could differ materially and adversely from our expectations due to a number of factors, including, but not limited to:
 
 	•	 	the volatility of oil, gas and natural gas liquids (“NGL”) prices;	
 
 	•	 	risks relating to the COVID-19 pandemic or other future pandemics;	
 
 	•	 	uncertainties inherent in estimating oil, gas and NGL reserves;	
 
 	•	 	the extent to which we are successful in acquiring and discovering additional reserves;	
 
 	•	 	regulatory restrictions, compliance costs and other risks relating to governmental regulation, including with respect to environmental matters;	
 
 	•	 	risks related to regulatory, social and market efforts to address climate change;	
 
 	•	 	the uncertainties, costs and risks involved in our operations, including as a result of employee misconduct;	
 
 	•	 	risks related to our hedging activities;	
 
 	•	 	counterparty credit risks;	
 
 	•	 	risks relating to our indebtedness;	
 
 	•	 	cyberattack risks;	
 
 	•	 	our limited control over third parties who operate some of our oil and gas properties;	
 
 	•	 	midstream capacity constraints and potential interruptions in production;	
 
 	•	 	the extent to which insurance covers any losses we may experience;	
 
 	•	 	competition for assets, materials, people and capital;	
 
 	•	 	risks related to investors attempting to effect change;	
 
 	•	 	our ability to successfully complete mergers, acquisitions and divestitures;	
 
 	•	 	risks related to the merger of East Merger Sub, Inc., a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company, with and into WPX, with WPX continuing as the surviving corporation and a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company, pursuant to the terms of that certain Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated September 26, 2020, by and among the Company, Merger Sub and WPX, including the risk that we may not realize the anticipated benefits of the Merger or successfully integrate the two legacy businesses; and	
 
 	•	 	any of the other risks and uncertainties discussed in this prospectus, the documents that we incorporate by reference and our Annual Report on Form 10-K and other filings with the SEC.	
The forward-looking statements speak only as of the date of this prospectus or, in the case of any document incorporated by reference herein, the date of that document and are subject to the risks and uncertainties identified above as well as those described elsewhere in this prospectus and in other documents we file from time to time with the SEC. We cannot guarantee the accuracy of our forward-looking statements, and readers are urged to carefully review and consider the various disclosures made in this prospectus and in other documents we file from time to time with the SEC. All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements attributable to Devon, or persons acting on its behalf, are expressly qualified in their entirety by the cautionary statements above. We do not undertake, and expressly disclaim, any duty to update or revise our forward-looking statements based on new information, future events or otherwise, except as required by applicable law.
 
ii

Table of Contents
SUMMARY
The following is a summary of some of the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus. This summary does not contain all the details concerning the exchange offers or the Registered Notes, including information that may be important to you. To better understand our business and financial position, you should carefully review this entire document and the documents incorporated by reference herein, including the information under “Risk Factors” and “Cautionary Note Concerning Factors That May Affect Future Results.”
Devon Energy Corporation
A Delaware corporation formed in 1971 and publicly held since 1988, Devon (NYSE: DVN) is an independent energy company engaged primarily in the exploration, development and production of oil, natural gas and NGLs. Our operations are concentrated in various onshore areas in the U.S. Our principal and administrative offices are located at 333 West Sheridan, Oklahoma City, OK 73102-5015 (telephone 405-235-3611).
 
1

Table of Contents
THE EXCHANGE OFFERS
 
Background	On June 9, 2021, we completed private exchange offers for, and issued, the Restricted Notes. We are offering to issue the Registered Notes in exchange for the Restricted Notes to satisfy our obligations under the Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of June 9, 2021 (the “Registration Rights Agreement”), that we entered into with the dealer managers and solicitation agents with respect to those private exchanges.	
 
 	The exchange offers are intended to satisfy the rights granted to holders of the Restricted Notes in the Registration Rights Agreement. After the exchange offers are complete, holders of Restricted Notes will no longer be entitled to any exchange or registration rights with respect to the Restricted Notes.	
 
Exchange Offers	We are offering to exchange the Restricted Notes for a like principal amount of the applicable Registered Notes of the same series, the offer of which has been registered under the Securities Act.	
 
 	The Registered Notes will be substantially identical in all material respects to the Restricted Notes, except that the Registered Notes will not be subject to restrictions on transfer or to any increase in annual interest rate for failure to comply with the Registration Rights Agreement.	
 
 	The Restricted Notes may be exchanged only in minimum denominations of $2,000 and larger integral multiples of $1,000. You should read the discussion under the headings “The Registered Notes” and “Description of the Notes” for further information regarding the Registered Notes. You should also read the discussion under the heading “Terms of the Exchange Offers” for further information regarding the exchange offers and resale of the Registered Notes.	
 
Resales	Based on interpretations by the staff of the SEC set forth in Exxon Capital Holdings Corporation, Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated and Shearman & Sterling, the Company believes that the Registered Notes may be offered for resale, resold and otherwise transferred by you without compliance with the registration and prospectus delivery provisions of the Securities Act, provided that you:	
 
 	•	 	are acquiring the Registered Notes in the ordinary course of business;	
 
 	•	 	have not engaged in, do not intend to engage in, and have no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in, a distribution of the Registered Notes; and	
 
 	•	 	you are not an “affiliate” of the Company, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act.	
 
2

Table of Contents

 	By signing the letter of transmittal and exchanging your Restricted Notes for Registered Notes, as described below, you will be making representations to this effect.	
 
 	Each participating broker-dealer that receives Registered Notes for its own account pursuant to the exchange offers in exchange for the Restricted Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making or other trading activity must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus in connection with any resale of the Registered Notes. See “Plan of Distribution.”	
 
 	Any holder of Restricted Notes who:	
 
 	•	 	is an affiliate of the Company, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act;	
 
 	•	 	does not acquire the Registered Notes in the ordinary course of its business; or	
 
 	•	 	cannot rely on the position of the staff of the SEC expressed in Exxon Capital Holdings Corporation, Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated or similar no-action letters	
 
 	must, in the absence of an exemption, comply with registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with the resale of the Registered Notes. The Company will not assume, nor will the Company indemnify you against, any liability you may incur under the Securities Act or state or local securities laws if you transfer any Registered Notes issued in the exchange offers absent compliance with the applicable registration and prospectus delivery requirements or an applicable exemption.	
 
 	If applicable law or applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC do not permit the Company to effect the exchange offers, or if the exchange offers are not consummated for any reason prior to the later of June 9, 2022 and the date on which, under certain circumstances, any dealer manager and solicitation agent so requests, the Company will be required to use commercially reasonable efforts to file a shelf registration statement under the Securities Act which would cover resales of the Restricted Notes. See “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Additional Obligations.”	
 
Expiration Time	The exchange offers will expire at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on                     , 2021, or such later date and time to which the Company extends it. The Company does not currently intend to extend the expiration time for any of the offers.	
 
Conditions to the Exchange Offers	The exchange offers are subject to the following conditions, which the Company may waive:	
 
 	•	 	the exchange offers do not violate applicable law or applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC; and	
 
 	•	 	there is no action or proceeding instituted or threatened in any court or by any governmental agency with respect to these exchange	
 
3

Table of Contents

 	offers, which, in the Company’s judgment, could reasonably be expected to impair the Company’s ability to proceed with the exchange offers.	
 
 	The exchange offers are not conditioned upon any minimum aggregate principal amount of the Restricted Notes being tendered for exchange. None of the exchange offers is conditioned on the consummation of any of the other exchange offers.	
 
 	See “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Conditions to the Exchange Offers.”	
 
Procedures for Tendering the Restricted Notes	If you wish to accept and participate in the exchange offers, you must complete, sign and date the accompanying letter of transmittal, or a copy of the letter of transmittal, according to the instructions contained in this prospectus and the letter of transmittal. You must also mail or otherwise electronically deliver the completed, executed letter of transmittal or the copy thereof, together with the Restricted Notes and any other required documents, to the exchange agent at the address set forth on the cover of the letter of transmittal. If you hold Restricted Notes through The Depository Trust Company (“DTC”) and wish to participate in the exchange offers, you must comply with the Automated Tender Offer Program (“ATOP”) procedures of DTC described herein.	
 
 	By signing or agreeing to be bound by the letter of transmittal, or, in the case of book-entry transfer, an agent’s message in lieu of the letter of transmittal, you represent to the Company that, among other things:	
 
 	•	 	any Registered Notes that you receive will be acquired in the ordinary course of business;	
 
 	•	 	you have not engaged in, do not intend to engage in, and have no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in, a distribution of the Registered Notes;	
 
 	•	 	if you are a broker-dealer that will receive Registered Notes for your own account in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making activities, you will deliver a prospectus, as required by law, in connection with any resale of the Registered Notes; and	
 
 	•	 	you are not an “affiliate” of the Company, as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act.	
 
Special Procedures for Beneficial Owners	If you are a beneficial owner whose Restricted Notes are registered in the name of a broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee and you wish to tender such Restricted Notes in the exchange offers, you should promptly contact the person in whose name the Restricted Notes are registered and instruct that person to tender on your behalf. If you wish to tender in the exchange offers on	
 
4

Table of Contents

 	your own behalf, prior to completing and executing the letter of transmittal and delivering your Restricted Notes, you must either make appropriate arrangements to register ownership of the Restricted Notes in your name or obtain a properly completed bond power from the person in whose name the Restricted Notes are registered. The transfer of registered ownership may take considerable time and may not be able to be completed prior to the expiration time.	
 
 	If you are a beneficial owner that holds Restricted Notes through Euroclear Bank S.A./N.V., as operator of the Euroclear System (“Euroclear”), société anonyme (“S.A.”) or Clearstream Banking, société anonyme (“Clearstream”), and wish to tender your Restricted Notes, contact Euroclear, S.A., or Clearstream directly to ascertain the procedures for tendering Restricted Notes and comply with such procedures.	
 
Withdrawal of Tenders	Tenders of the Restricted Notes pursuant to the exchange offers may be withdrawn at any time prior to the expiration time. To withdraw, you must send a written notice of withdrawal to the exchange agent at its address indicated under “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Exchange Agent” before the expiration time of the exchange offers.	
 
Acceptance of the Restricted Notes and Delivery of the Registered Notes	If all of the conditions to the completion of these exchange offers are satisfied, the Company will accept any and all Restricted Notes that are properly tendered in these exchange offers and not properly withdrawn before the expiration time. The Company will return any Restricted Notes that the Company does not accept for exchange to its registered holder at the Company’s expense promptly after the expiration time. The Company will deliver the Registered Notes to the registered holders of Restricted Notes accepted for exchange promptly after the expiration time and acceptance of such Restricted Notes. See “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Acceptance of Restricted Notes for Exchange; Delivery of Registered Notes.”	
 
Effect on Holders of the Restricted Notes	As a result of making, and upon acceptance for exchange of all validly tendered Restricted Notes pursuant to the terms of, the exchange offers, the Company will have fulfilled a covenant contained in the Registration Rights Agreement. If a holder of Restricted Notes does not tender its Restricted Notes in the exchange offers, such holder will continue to hold their Restricted Notes and such holder will be entitled to all the rights and limitations applicable to the Restricted Notes in the Indenture (as defined in “The Registered Notes”), except for any rights under the Registration Rights Agreement that by their terms terminate upon the consummation of the exchange offers. See “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Purpose and Effect of the Exchange Offers.”	
 
5

Table of Contents

Consequences of Failure to Exchange	All untendered Restricted Notes will continue to be subject to the restrictions on transfer provided for in the Restricted Notes and in the Indenture. In general, the Restricted Notes may not be offered or sold unless registered under the Securities Act, except pursuant to an exemption from, or in a transaction not subject to, the Securities Act and applicable state or local securities laws. The trading market for your Restricted Notes will likely become more limited to the extent that other holders of Restricted Notes participate in the exchange offers. Following consummation of the exchange offers, the Company will not be required to register under the Securities Act any Restricted Notes that remain outstanding, except in the limited circumstances in which it is obligated to file a shelf registration statement for certain holders of Restricted Notes not eligible to participate in the exchange offers pursuant to the Registration Rights Agreement. If your Restricted Notes are not tendered and accepted in the exchange offers, it may become more difficult to sell or transfer the Restricted Notes. See “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Additional Obligations” and “Risk Factors.”	
 
Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations	The exchange of Restricted Notes for Registered Notes in the exchange offers will not constitute a taxable exchange for U.S. federal income tax purposes. See “Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations.”	
 
Exchange Agent	UMB Bank, National Association is the exchange agent for the exchange offers. The address and telephone number of the exchange agent are set forth under the heading “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Exchange Agent.”	
 
6

Table of Contents
THE REGISTERED NOTES
The terms of the Registered Notes are summarized below. This summary is not a complete description of the Registered Notes. For a more detailed description of the Registered Notes, see the discussion under the heading “Description of the Notes.” Other than the restrictions on transfer, registration rights and additional interest provisions, each series of the Registered Notes will have the same terms as the corresponding series of the Restricted Notes.
The Restricted Notes were, and the Registered Notes will be, issued by Devon Energy Corporation. The following table sets forth the title (including interest rate), CUSIP of corresponding series of Restricted Notes, maturity date, aggregate principal amount and interest payment dates of each series of Registered Notes offered hereby. The Restricted Notes were, and the Registered Notes will be, issued pursuant to the Indenture, dated as of July 12, 2011 (the “Base Indenture”), between the Company and UMB Bank, National Association, as trustee, filed with the SEC as Exhibit 4.1 to the Company’s Form 8-K, File No. 333-001-32318, on July 12, 2011, as supplemented by that certain Supplemental Indenture No. 6, dated as of June 9, 2021 (the “Supplemental Indenture No. 6”), between the Company and UMB Bank, National Association, as trustee, filed with the SEC as Exhibit 4.2 to the Company’s Form 8-K, File No. 333-001-32318, on June 9, 2021, and as supplemented by that certain Supplemental Indenture No. 7, dated as of June 9, 2021 (together with the Base Indenture and the Supplemental Indenture No. 6, the “Indenture”), between the Company and UMB Bank, National Association, as trustee, filed with the SEC as Exhibit 4.3 to the Company’s Form 8-K, File No. 333-001-32318, on June 9, 2021.

	Title (including interest
rate)	  	CUSIP of
Corresponding
Series of
Restricted Notes	  	Maturity Date	  	Maximum
Aggregate
Principal
Amount	 	  	Interest Payment Dates	
8.250% Notes due 2023 (the “2023 Registered Notes”)	  	25179M AW3 U0856A AA7	  	August 1, 2023	  	$	224,079,000	 	  	February 1 and August 1		
5.250% Notes due 2024 (the “2024 Registered Notes”)	  	25179M AX1 U0856A AB5	  	September 15, 2024	  	$	465,268,000	 	  	March 15 and September 15		
5.250% Notes due 2027 (the “2027 Registered Notes”)	  	25179M AY9 U0856A AC3	  	October 15, 2027	  	$	377,557,000	 	  	April 15 and October 15		
5.875% Notes due 2028 (the “2028 Registered Notes”)	  	25179M AZ6 U0856A AD1	  	June 15, 2028	  	$	322,488,000	 	  	June 15 and December 15		
4.500% Notes due 2030 (the “2030 Registered Notes”)	  	25179M BA0 U0856A AE9	  	January 15, 2030	  	$	573,827,000	 	  	January 15 and
July 15		
 
7

Table of Contents

Interest Payment Dates	Interest on the Registered Notes will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid or duly provided for on the Restricted Notes surrendered in exchange therefor. The holders of the Restricted Notes that are accepted for exchange will be deemed to have waived the right to receive payment of accrued interest on those Restricted Notes from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid or duly provided for on such Restricted Notes to the date of issuance of the Registered Notes. Interest on the Restricted Notes accepted for exchange will cease to accrue upon issuance of the Registered Notes. Interest is payable on the Registered Notes beginning with the first interest payment date following the consummation of the exchange offers.	
 
Ranking	The Registered Notes will be general unsecured unsubordinated obligations of the Issuer.	
 
 	The Registered Notes will rank equally in right of payment with all of the Issuer’s existing and any future unsecured and unsubordinated indebtedness.	
 
 	The Registered Notes will rank senior in right of payment to any of the Issuer’s existing and future indebtedness that is subordinated to the Registered Notes.	
 
 	The Registered Notes will be effectively subordinated in right of payment to any of the Issuer’s existing and future secured indebtedness to the extent of the value of the assets securing such indebtedness, and structurally subordinated to all existing and any future indebtedness and any other liabilities of the Issuer’s subsidiaries, including any WPX notes that remain outstanding.	
 
 	See “Description of the Notes—Ranking.”	
 
Optional Redemption	Each series of Registered Notes to be issued in the exchange offers will have the same redemption provisions as the corresponding series of Restricted Notes for which they are being offered in exchange.	
 
 	For more information on the redemption provisions of the Registered Notes of each series, see “Description of the Notes—Optional Redemption.”	
 
Covenants	We will issue the Registered Notes under the Indenture, which contains covenants described in “Description of the Notes” that, with certain exceptions, restrict the ability of the Issuer to:	
 
 	•	 	issue secured debt without also securing the Registered Notes; or	
 
 	•	 	consolidate with or merge into, or convey or otherwise transfer or lease its properties and assets substantially as an entirety to, any person.	
 
8

Table of Contents

 	These covenants are identical to those applicable to the equivalent Restricted Notes to be exchanged in the exchange offers.	
 
Use of Proceeds	The Company will not receive any cash proceeds from the issuance of the Registered Notes. In consideration for issuing the Registered Notes as contemplated in this prospectus, the Company will receive in exchange Restricted Notes in like principal amount, which will be cancelled and, as such, issuing the Registered Notes will not result in any increase in the Company’s indebtedness.	
 
Trustee	UMB Bank, National Association.	
 
Form and Denominations	The Registered Notes will be book-entry only and registered in the name of a nominee of DTC. Investors may elect to hold interests in the Registered Notes through Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear, if they are participants in these systems, or indirectly through organizations that are participants in these systems. The Registered Notes will be issued in minimum denominations of $2,000 and integral multiples of $1,000.	
 
Risk Factors	For a discussion of factors you should carefully consider before deciding to purchase the Registered Notes, see “Cautionary Note Concerning Factors That May Affect Future Results” and “Risk Factors” beginning on pages iii and 11, respectively, of this prospectus and the “Risk Factors” discussed in the Company’s Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2020, which document is incorporated by reference in this prospectus.	
 
No Public Market	The Registered Notes are new securities, and there is currently no established trading market for the Registered Notes. See “Risk Factors.” An active trading market may not develop for the Registered Notes, and we do not intend to apply to list the Registered Notes on any securities exchange or for quotation in any automated dealer quotation system.	
 
Governing Law	The Registered Notes will be, and the Indenture is, governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of New York.	
 
9

Table of Contents
RISK FACTORS
Investing in the Registered Notes involves risks, which risks are substantially equivalent to those applicable to the Restricted Notes exchanged therefor except that the Registered Notes will be registered. Prospective investors should consider carefully all of the information set forth in this prospectus, any free writing prospectus filed by us with the SEC and the documents incorporated by reference herein. In particular, you should carefully consider the risk factors discussed below and under “Risk Factors” included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2020. See “Incorporation of Certain Information by Reference” and “Cautionary Note Concerning Factors That May Affect Future Results.”
Risks Related to the Registered Notes
Our debt may limit our liquidity and financial flexibility, and any downgrade of our credit rating could adversely impact us.
As of September 30, 2021, we had total indebtedness of $6.5 billion. Our indebtedness and other financial commitments have important consequences to our business, including, but not limited to:
 
 	•	 	requiring us to dedicate a portion of our cash flows from operations to debt service payments, thereby limiting our ability to fund working capital, capital expenditures, investments or acquisitions and other general corporate purposes;	
 
 	•	 	increasing our vulnerability to general adverse economic and industry conditions, including low commodity price environments; and	
 
 	•	 	limiting our ability to obtain additional financing due to higher costs and more restrictive covenants.	
In addition, we receive credit ratings from rating agencies in the U.S. with respect to our debt. Factors that may impact our credit ratings include, among others, debt levels, planned asset sales and purchases, liquidity, forecasted production growth and commodity prices. We are currently required to provide letters of credit or other assurances under certain of our contractual arrangements. Any credit downgrades could adversely impact our ability to access financing and trade credit, require us to provide additional letters of credit or other assurances under contractual arrangements and increase our interest rate under any credit facility borrowing as well as the cost of any other future debt.
The Registered Notes do not restrict our ability to incur additional debt or prohibit us from taking other actions that could negatively impact holders of the Registered Notes.
We are not restricted under the terms of the Registered Notes or the Indenture from incurring additional debt and other obligations, including debt and other obligations that rank equal in right of payment with the Registered Notes. Although the Indenture limits our ability to issue secured debt without also securing the notes and to consolidate with or merge into, or convey or otherwise transfer or lease our properties and assets substantially as an entirety to, any person, these limitations are subject to a number of exceptions. See “Description of the Notes—Covenants”.
Our ability to service our debt, including the Registered Notes, will be dependent upon the earnings of our subsidiaries and the distribution of those earnings to us. The Registered Notes are effectively subordinated to any existing and future debt of our subsidiaries, including any WPX notes that remain outstanding.
The Registered Notes are obligations exclusively of Devon. Our operations are conducted almost entirely through our subsidiaries. Accordingly, our cash flow and our consequent ability to service our debt, including the Registered Notes, are dependent upon the earnings of our subsidiaries and the distribution of those earnings to us, whether by dividends, loans or otherwise. The payment of dividends and the making of loans and advances to us and our right to receive assets of any of our subsidiaries upon their liquidation or reorganization, and the
 
10

Table of Contents
consequent right of the holders of the Registered Notes to participate in those assets, will be effectively subordinated to the claims of that subsidiary’s creditors, including trade creditors, except to the extent that we are recognized as a creditor of such subsidiary, in which case our claims would still be subordinate to any liens on the assets of such subsidiary and any indebtedness of such subsidiary senior to ours. As of September 30, 2021, we had total consolidated indebtedness of approximately $6.5 billion.
Risks Related to the Exchange Offers
You may have difficulty selling the Restricted Notes that you do not exchange.
If you do not exchange your Restricted Notes for Registered Notes in the exchange offers, you will continue to be subject to the restrictions on transfer of your Restricted Notes described in the legend on your Restricted Notes and we will not be required to offer another opportunity for you to exchange your Restricted Notes for registered notes, except in limited circumstances. The restrictions on transfer of your Restricted Notes arise because we issued the Restricted Notes under exemptions from, or in transactions not subject to, the registration requirements of the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws. In general, you may offer or sell the Restricted Notes only if they are registered under the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws or are offered and sold under an exemption from these requirements. We do not intend to register the Restricted Notes under the Securities Act. We may in the future seek to acquire untendered Restricted Notes in the open market or privately negotiated transactions, through subsequent exchange offers or otherwise. We have no present plans to acquire any Restricted Notes that are not tendered in the exchange offers or to file a registration statement to permit resales of any untendered Restricted Notes. To the extent Restricted Notes are tendered and accepted in the exchange offers, the trading market, if any, for the remaining Restricted Notes would likely be adversely affected. See “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Consequences of Failure to Exchange” for a discussion of the possible consequences of failing to exchange your Restricted Notes.
Because we anticipate that most holders of the Restricted Notes will elect to exchange their Restricted Notes, we expect that the liquidity of the market for any Restricted Notes remaining after the completion of the exchange offers will be substantially limited. Any Restricted Notes tendered and exchanged in the exchange offers will reduce the aggregate principal amount of the Restricted Notes of the applicable series outstanding. Following the exchange offers, if you do not tender your Restricted Notes you generally will not have any further registration rights, and your Restricted Notes will continue to be subject to certain transfer restrictions. Accordingly, the liquidity of the market for the Restricted Notes could be adversely affected.
You may find it difficult to sell your Registered Notes because there is no existing trading market for the Registered Notes.
You may find it difficult to sell your Registered Notes because an active trading market for the Registered Notes may not develop. There is no existing trading market for the Registered Notes. We do not intend to apply for listing or quotation of the Registered Notes on any exchange, so we do not know the extent to which investor interest will lead to the development of a trading market or how liquid that market might be. As a result, the market price of the Registered Notes, as well as your ability to sell the Registered Notes, could be adversely affected.
Broker-dealers or noteholders may become subject to the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act.
Any broker-dealer that exchanges its Restricted Notes in the exchange offers for the purpose of participating in a distribution of the Registered Notes, or resells Registered Notes that were received by it for its own account in the exchange offers, may be deemed to have received restricted securities and may be required to comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction by that broker-dealer. Any profit on the resale of the Registered Notes and any commission or concessions received by a broker-dealer may be deemed to be underwriting compensation under the Securities Act.
 
11

Table of Contents
In addition to broker-dealers, any noteholder that exchanges its Restricted Notes in the exchange offers for the purpose of participating in a distribution of the Registered Notes may be deemed to have received restricted securities and may be required to comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction by that noteholder.
You must comply with the exchange offer procedures in order to receive freely tradable Registered Notes.
Delivery of the Registered Notes in exchange for the Restricted Notes tendered and accepted for exchange pursuant to the exchange offers will be made only if such tenders comply with the exchange offer procedures described herein, including the timely receipt by the exchange agent of book-entry transfer of the Restricted Notes into such exchange agent’s account at DTC, as depositary, including an agent’s message. We are not required to notify you of defects or irregularities in tenders of Restricted Notes for exchange. The method of delivery of Restricted Notes and the letter of transmittal and all other required documents to the exchange agent is at the election and risk of the holders of the Restricted Notes.
Consummation of the exchange offers may not occur.
Each of the exchange offers is subject to the satisfaction of certain conditions. See “Terms of the Exchange Offers—Conditions to the Exchange Offers.” Even if the exchange offers are completed, they may not be completed on the timing described in this prospectus. Accordingly, holders participating in the exchange offers may have to wait longer than expected to receive their Registered Notes, during which time such holders will not be able to effect transfers of their Restricted Notes tendered in the exchange offers. Until we announce whether we have accepted valid tenders of Restricted Notes for exchange pursuant to one of the exchange offers, no assurance can be given that such exchange offer will be completed. In addition, subject to applicable law and as provided in this prospectus, we may, in our sole discretion, extend, re-open, amend, waive any condition of or terminate any of the exchange offers at any time before our announcement of whether we will accept valid tenders of Restricted Notes for exchange pursuant to such exchange offer, which we expect to make as soon as reasonably practicable after the expiration date.
 
12

Table of Contents
USE OF PROCEEDS
We will not receive any cash proceeds from the issuance of the Registered Notes. In consideration for issuing the Registered Notes as contemplated in this prospectus, the Company will receive in exchange Restricted Notes in like principal amount, which will be cancelled, and, as such, issuing the Registered Notes will not result in any increase in the Company’s indebtedness.
 
13

Table of Contents
TERMS OF THE EXCHANGE OFFERS
Purpose and Effect of the Exchange Offers
We and the dealer managers and solicitation agents entered into a Registration Rights Agreement with respect to the Restricted Notes on June 9, 2021. Pursuant to the Registration Rights Agreement, we agreed, among other things, to use commercially reasonable efforts to (1) file a registration statement on an appropriate registration form with respect to a registered offer to exchange each series of Restricted Notes for Registered Notes, with terms substantially identical in all material respects to such series of Restricted Notes (except that the Registered Notes will not contain terms with respect to transfer restrictions or any increase in annual interest rate) and (2) cause the registration statement to be declared effective under the Securities Act on or before June 9, 2022. In furtherance of the foregoing, we have filed with the SEC a registration statement on Form S-4 (File No. 333-            ) with respect to the exchange offers and the Registered Notes. We agreed to use commercially reasonable efforts to complete the exchange offer for each series of notes no later than 60 days after the registration statement is declared effective by the SEC. If applicable law or applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC do not permit the Company to effect the exchange offers, or if the exchange offers are not consummated for any reason prior to the later of June 9, 2022 and the date on which, under certain circumstances, any dealer manager and solicitation agent so requests, the Company will be required to use commercially reasonable efforts to file a shelf registration statement under the Securities Act which would cover resales of the Restricted Notes.
After the SEC declares this exchange offer registration statement effective, we will offer the Registered Notes in return for the Restricted Notes. Each of the exchange offers will remain open for at least 20 business days (or longer if required by applicable law) after the date we electronically deliver notice of such exchange offer to the holders of the applicable Restricted Notes. For each Restricted Note surrendered to us pursuant to an exchange offer, the holder of the Restricted Note will receive a Registered Note having a principal amount equal to that of the surrendered Restricted Note. Interest on each Registered Note will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Restricted Note surrendered in exchange therefor.
Under existing SEC interpretations, Registered Notes acquired in the exchange offers by holders of Restricted Notes will be freely transferable without further registration under the Securities Act if the holder of the Registered Notes is acquiring the Registered Notes in the ordinary course of its business, that it has no arrangement or understanding to participate in the distribution of the Registered Notes and that it is not an affiliate of the Company, as such terms are interpreted by the SEC; however, broker-dealers (“participating broker-dealers”) receiving Registered Notes in a registered exchange offer will also have a prospectus delivery requirement with respect to resales of such Registered Notes. The SEC has taken the position that participating broker-dealers may fulfill their prospectus delivery requirements with respect to Registered Notes (other than a resale of an unsold allotment from the original sale of the Restricted Notes) with the prospectus contained in the exchange offer registration statement relating to such Registered Notes.
This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of Registered Notes received in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired by such broker-dealer as a result of market-making or other trading activities. We have agreed that, for a period of up to 180 days after the expiration date of the exchange offers, if requested by one or more such broker-dealers, we will amend or supplement this prospectus in order to expedite or facilitate the disposition of any Registered Notes by any such broker-dealers.
A holder of Restricted Notes who wishes to exchange its Restricted Notes for Registered Notes in the exchange offers will be required to represent that (1) any Registered Notes to be received by it will be acquired in the ordinary course of its business, (2) at the time of the commencement of the exchange offers, it has no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in the distribution (within the meaning of the Securities Act) of the Registered Notes in violation of the provisions of the Securities Act, (3) it is not an
 
14

Table of Contents
“affiliate” (within the meaning of Rule 405 under the Securities Act) of the Company, (4) if such Holder is not a broker-dealer, that it is not engaged in, and does not intend to engage in, the distribution of the Exchange Notes and (5) if such Holder is a broker-dealer that will receive Exchange Notes for its own account in exchange for Registrable Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making or other trading activities, then such Holder will deliver a Prospectus (or, to the extent permitted by law, make available a Prospectus to purchasers) in connection with any resale of such Registered Notes. See “Plan of Distribution.”
The Registration Rights Agreement provides, among other things, that if we have not exchanged Registered Notes for all Restricted Notes validly tendered in accordance with the terms of the exchange offers on or prior to June 9, 2022 and a shelf registration statement is required under the limited circumstances set forth in the Registration Rights Agreement and such shelf registration statement is not declared effective on or prior to the later of June 9, 2022 and 60 days after delivery of a request by a dealer manager and solicitation agent for the filing of a shelf registration, the annual interest rate on the Restricted Notes will increase initially by 0.25% per annum for the first 90-day period immediately following the occurrence of such registration default. The annual interest rate on the Restricted Notes will increase by an additional 0.25% per annum for each subsequent 90-day period that such additional interest continues to accrue; however, the rate at which such additional interest accrues may in no event exceed 0.50% per annum. See “Exchange Offers; Registration Rights.” The additional interest will cease to accrue when all registration defaults are cured.
Resale of Registered Notes
Based on the position that the staff of the SEC enunciated in Exxon Capital Holdings Corporation, Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated and Shearman & Sterling, the Registered Notes issued in the exchange offers may be offered for resale, resold and otherwise transferred without registration under the Securities Act, and without delivering a prospectus that satisfies the requirements of Section 10 of the Securities Act, if the holder of the Restricted Notes who wishes to exchange its Restricted Notes for Registered Notes can make the representations set forth below under “—Procedures for Tendering the Restricted Notes.” However, if such holder intends to participate in a distribution of the Registered Notes, is a broker-dealer that acquired the Restricted Notes directly from us for its own account in the initial offering of the Restricted Notes and not as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities or is an “affiliate” of the Company as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, such holder will not be eligible to participate in the exchange offers, and must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with the resale of its Restricted Notes. See “—Additional Obligations” below.
A broker-dealer that has acquired Restricted Notes as a result of market-making or other trading activities has to deliver a prospectus in order to resell any Registered Notes it receives for its own account in the exchange offers. This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of Registered Notes received in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired by such broker-dealer as a result of market-making or other trading activities. We have agreed that, for a period of up to 180 days after the expiration date of the exchange offers, if requested by one or more such broker-dealers, we will amend or supplement this prospectus in order to expedite or facilitate the disposition of any Registered Notes by any such broker-dealers. See “Plan of Distribution” for more information regarding broker-dealers.
The exchange offers are not being made to, nor will we accept tenders for exchange from, holders of Restricted Notes in any jurisdiction in which these exchange offers or the acceptance of the exchange offers would not be in compliance with the securities or blue sky laws.
Terms of the Exchange Offers
Upon the terms and subject to the conditions set forth in this prospectus and in the letter of transmittal, we will accept for exchange any and all Restricted Notes properly tendered and not withdrawn prior to the expiration time. The Restricted Notes may only be tendered in denominations of $2,000 and integral multiples of $1,000 in
 
15

Table of Contents
excess of $2,000. We will issue $2,000 principal amount or an integral multiple of $1,000 of Registered Notes in exchange for a corresponding principal amount of Restricted Notes surrendered in the exchange offers. In exchange for each Restricted Note surrendered in the exchange offers, we will issue a Registered Note with a like principal amount.
The form and terms of the Registered Notes will be substantially identical in all material respects to the form and terms of the Restricted Notes, except that the Registered Notes will not be subject to restrictions on transfer or to any increase in annual interest rate for failure to comply with the Registration Rights Agreement.
The Registered Notes will evidence the same debt as the Restricted Notes. The Registered Notes will be issued under and entitled to the benefits of the same indenture that authorized the issuance of the Restricted Notes. Consequently, each series of Registered Notes and the corresponding Restricted Notes that are not exchanged in the applicable exchange offer will be treated as a single series of debt securities under the Indenture.
The exchange offers are not conditioned upon any minimum aggregate principal amount of Registered Notes being tendered for exchange. None of the exchange offers is conditioned on the consummation of any of the other exchange offers.
There will be no fixed record date for determining registered holders of Restricted Notes entitled to participate in the exchange offers.
We intend to conduct the exchange offers in accordance with the provisions of the Registration Rights Agreement, the applicable requirements of the Securities Act and the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the “Exchange Act”), and the rules and regulations of the SEC. Restricted Notes that are not tendered for exchange in the exchange offers will remain outstanding and continue to accrue interest and will be entitled to the rights and benefits such holders have under the Indenture.
We will be deemed to have accepted for exchange properly tendered Restricted Notes when we have given written notice of the acceptance to the exchange agent. The exchange agent will act as agent for the tendering holders for the purposes of receiving the Registered Notes from the Company and delivering the Registered Notes to such holders. Subject to the terms of the exchange offers and the Registration Rights Agreement, we expressly reserve the right to amend or terminate any of the exchange offers, and to not accept for exchange any Restricted Notes not previously accepted for exchange.
We will pay all charges and expenses, other than those brokerage commissions or fees or transfer or other taxes described below, in connection with the exchange offers. It is important that you read the section titled “—Fees and Expenses” below for more details regarding fees and expenses incurred in the exchange offers.
Expiration Time; Extensions; Amendments
Each of the exchange offers will expire at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on                 , 2021, unless, in our sole discretion, we extend the expiration time of such exchange offer.
In order to extend the exchange offers, we will notify the exchange agent in writing of any extension of such exchange offer. We will notify registered holders of the applicable Restricted Notes in writing or by public announcement of the extension, if any, of the expiration time by no later than 9:00 a.m., New York City time, on the business day after the previously scheduled expiration time.
We expressly reserve the right, in our sole discretion:
 
 	•	 	to delay accepting for exchange any Restricted Notes due to an extension of the exchange offers;	
 
 	•	 	to extend the exchange offers or to terminate the exchange offers and to refuse to accept Restricted Notes not previously accepted if any of the conditions set forth under “—Conditions to the Exchange	
 
16

Table of Contents

 	Offers” have not been satisfied by giving written notice of such extension or termination to the exchange agent; or	
 
 	•	 	subject to the terms of the Registration Rights Agreement, to amend the terms of the exchange offers in any manner.	
Any such delay in acceptance, extension or termination will be followed as promptly as practicable by written notice or public announcement thereof to the registered holders of Restricted Notes. If we amend any of the exchange offers in a manner that we determine to constitute a material change, we will promptly disclose such amendment in a manner reasonably calculated to inform the holders of the relevant Restricted Notes of such amendment.
Without limiting the manner in which we may choose to make public announcements of any delay in acceptance, extension, termination or amendment of any of the exchange offers, we shall have no obligation to publish, advertise or otherwise communicate any such public announcement other than by issuing a timely press release to a financial news service. If we make any material change to any of the exchange offers, we will disclose this change by means of a post-effective amendment to the registration statement that includes this prospectus and will distribute an amended or supplemented prospectus to each registered holder of relevant Restricted Notes. In addition, we will extend the relevant exchange offer(s) for an additional five to ten business days as required by the Exchange Act, depending on the significance of the amendment, if the exchange offer(s) would otherwise expire during that period. We will promptly notify the exchange agent by written notice of any delay in acceptance, extension, termination or amendment of any of the exchange offers.
Conditions to the Exchange Offers
Notwithstanding any other terms of the exchange offers, we will not be required to accept for exchange, or exchange any Registered Notes for, any Restricted Notes, and we may terminate any of the exchange offers as provided in this prospectus before accepting any Restricted Notes for exchange, if we determine in our sole discretion:
 
 	•	 	the exchange offers would violate applicable law or any applicable interpretation of the staff of the SEC; or	
 
 	•	 	any action or proceeding has been instituted or threatened in any court or by any governmental agency with respect to the exchange offers.	
In addition, we will not be obligated to accept for exchange the Restricted Notes of any holder that has not made the representations described in the letter of transmittal and under “—Purpose and Effect of the Exchange Offers,” “—Procedures for Tendering the Restricted Notes” and “Plan of Distribution,” and such other representations as may be reasonably necessary under applicable SEC rules, regulations or interpretations to make available to it an appropriate form for registration of the Registered Notes under the Securities Act.
We expressly reserve the right, at any time or at various times, to extend the period of time during which any of the exchange offers are open. Consequently, we may delay acceptance of any Restricted Notes by giving written notice (including by public announcement) of such extension to the registered holders of the relevant Restricted Notes as promptly as practicable. During any such extensions, all relevant Restricted Notes previously tendered will remain subject to the applicable exchange offers, and we may accept them for exchange unless they have been previously withdrawn. We will return any Restricted Notes that we do not accept for exchange for any reason without expense to the tendering holder promptly after the expiration or termination of the exchange offers.
We expressly reserve the right to amend or terminate any of the exchange offers, and to reject for exchange any Restricted Notes not previously accepted for exchange, upon the occurrence of any of the conditions of the
 
17

Table of Contents
exchange offers specified above. We will give written notice or public announcement of any extension, amendment, non-acceptance or termination to the registered holders of the relevant Restricted Notes as promptly as practicable. In the case of any extension, such notice will be issued no later than 9:00 a.m., New York City time, on the business day after the previously scheduled expiration time.
These conditions are for our sole benefit, and we may assert them regardless of the circumstances that may give rise to them or waive them in whole or in part at any or at various times in our sole discretion; provided that any waiver of a condition of tender with respect to any of the exchange offers will apply to all of the relevant, outstanding Restricted Notes and not only to particular relevant Restricted Notes. If we fail at any time to exercise any of the foregoing rights, that failure will not constitute a waiver of such right. Each such right will be deemed an ongoing right that we may assert at any time or at various times.
In addition, we will not accept for exchange any Restricted Notes tendered, and will not issue Registered Notes in exchange for any such Restricted Notes, if at such time any stop order will be threatened or in effect with respect to the Registration Statement of which this prospectus constitutes a part or the qualification of the Indenture under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended (the “Trust Indenture Act”).
Procedures for Tendering the Restricted Notes
Except as described below, a holder tendering Restricted Notes must, prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date:
 
 	•	 	transmit a properly completed and duly executed letter of transmittal, including all other documents required by the letter of transmittal, to the exchange agent, or	
 
 	•	 	if Restricted Notes are tendered in accordance with the book-entry procedures described below, the tendering holder must transmit an agent’s message (described below) to the exchange agent.	
Transmittal will be deemed made only when actually received or confirmed by the exchange agent.
In addition, the exchange agent must receive, before 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date book-entry transfer of the Restricted Notes into the exchange agent’s account at DTC, the book-entry transfer facility.
The term “agent’s message” means a computer-generated message, transmitted by DTC to, and received by, the exchange agent and forming a part of a book-entry confirmation, which states that DTC has received an express acknowledgment from the tendering participant that such participant has received and agrees to be bound by, and makes the representations and warranties contained in, the letter of transmittal and that we may enforce the letter of transmittal against such participant.
The method of delivery of Restricted Notes, letters of transmittal and all other required documents is at the holder’s election and risk. If delivery is by mail, we recommend that holders use registered mail, properly insured, with return receipt requested. In all cases, holders should allow sufficient time to assure timely delivery. Holders should not send letters of transmittal or Restricted Notes to anyone other than the exchange agent.
If the holder is a beneficial owner whose Restricted Notes are registered in the name of a broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee and wishes to tender, such holder should promptly instruct the registered holder to tender on its behalf. Any registered holder that is a participant in DTC’s book-entry transfer facility system may make book-entry delivery of the Restricted Notes by causing DTC to transfer the Restricted Notes into the exchange agent’s account.
Signatures on a letter of transmittal or a notice of withdrawal must be guaranteed unless the Restricted Notes surrendered for exchange are tendered:
 
 	•	 	by a registered holder of the Restricted Notes that has not completed the box entitled “Special Issuance Instructions” or “Special Delivery Instructions” on the letter of transmittal; or	
 
 	•	 	for the account of an “eligible institution.”	
 
18

Table of Contents
If signatures on a letter of transmittal or a notice of withdrawal are required to be guaranteed, the guarantees must be by an “eligible institution.” An “eligible institution” is a financial institution, including most banks, savings and loan associations and brokerage houses, that is a participant in the Securities Transfer Agents Medallion Program or the New York Stock Exchange Medallion Signature Program.
We will reasonably determine all questions as to the validity, form and eligibility of Restricted Notes tendered for exchange and all questions concerning the timing of receipts and acceptance of tenders. These determinations will be final and binding.
We reserve the right to reject any particular Restricted Note not validly tendered, or any acceptance that might, in our judgment, be unlawful. We also reserve the right to waive any defects or irregularities with respect to the form of, or procedures applicable to, the tender of any particular Restricted Note before the expiration date. Unless waived, any defects or irregularities in connection with tenders of Restricted Notes must be cured before the expiration date of the applicable exchange offer. None of the Company, the exchange agent or any other person will be under any duty to give notification of any defect or irregularity in any tender of the Restricted Notes. None of the Company, the exchange agent or any other person will incur any liability for failing to give notification of any defect or irregularity.
If the letter of transmittal is executed by a person other than the registered holder of Restricted Notes, the letter of transmittal must be accompanied by the Restricted Notes endorsed by the registered holder or written instrument of transfer or exchange in satisfactory form, duly executed by the registered holder, in either case with the signature guaranteed by an eligible institution. In addition, in either case, the original endorsement or the instrument of transfer must be signed exactly as the name of any registered holder appears on the Restricted Notes.
If the letter of transmittal or any Restricted Notes or powers of attorney are signed by trustees, executors, administrators, guardians, attorneys-in-fact, officers of corporations or others acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, these persons should so indicate when signing. Unless waived by us, proper evidence satisfactory to us of their authority to so act must be submitted.
All questions as to the form of documents and validity, eligibility (including time of receipt), acceptance for exchange and withdrawal of tendered Restricted Notes will be determined by the Company in its sole discretion, and its determination will be final and binding.
By signing or agreeing to be bound by the letter of transmittal, each tendering holder of Restricted Notes will represent, among other things, that:
 
 	•	 	it is not an affiliate of ours or, if an affiliate of ours, will comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act to the extent applicable in connection with the resale of the Registered Notes;	
 
 	•	 	the Registered Notes will be acquired in the ordinary course of its business;	
 
 	•	 	it is not participating, does not intend to participate, and has no arrangement or understanding with anyone to participate, in the distribution (within the meaning of the Securities Act) of the Registered Notes; and	
 
 	•	 	if such holder is a broker-dealer that will receive Registered Notes for its own account in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities, that it will deliver a prospectus (or to the extent permitted by law, make available a prospectus to purchasers) in connection with any resale of such Registered Notes. See “Plan of Distribution.”	
Acceptance of Restricted Notes for Exchange; Delivery of Registered Notes
Upon satisfaction of all of the conditions to the applicable exchange offer, we will accept, promptly after the expiration date, all relevant Restricted Notes validly tendered and not validly withdrawn. We will issue the
 
19

Table of Contents
Registered Notes promptly after the expiration of the applicable exchange offer and acceptance of the relevant Restricted Notes. See “—Conditions to the Exchange Offers” above. For purposes of the exchange offers, we will be deemed to have accepted validly tendered Restricted Notes for exchange when, as and if we have given written notice of such acceptance to the exchange agent.
For each Restricted Note accepted for exchange, the holder of the Restricted Note will receive a Registered Note having a principal amount equal to that of the surrendered Restricted Note. Restricted Notes accepted for exchange will cease to accrue interest from and after the date of completion of the exchange offers. Holders of Restricted Notes whose Restricted Notes are accepted for exchange will not receive any payment for accrued interest on the Restricted Notes otherwise payable on any interest payment date, the record date for which occurs on or after completion of the exchange offers and will be deemed to have waived their rights to receive such accrued interest on the Restricted Notes.
In all cases, issuance of Registered Notes for Restricted Notes will be made only after timely receipt by the exchange agent of:
 
 	•	 	book-entry confirmation of the deposit of the Restricted Notes into the exchange agent’s account at the book-entry transfer facility;	
 
 	•	 	a properly completed and duly executed letter of transmittal or a transmitted agent’s message; and	
 
 	•	 	all other required documents.	
Unaccepted or non-exchanged Restricted Notes will be returned without expense to the tendering holder of the Restricted Notes promptly after the expiration of the applicable exchange offer. In the case of Restricted Notes tendered by book-entry transfer in accordance with the book-entry procedures described below, the non-exchanged Restricted Notes will be returned or recredited promptly after the expiration of the applicable exchange offer.
Book-Entry Transfer
The exchange agent will make a request to establish an account for the Restricted Notes at DTC for purposes of the exchange offers within two business days after the date of this prospectus. Any financial institution that is a participant in DTC’s systems and is tendering Restricted Notes must make book-entry delivery of the Restricted Notes by causing DTC to transfer those Restricted Notes into the exchange agent’s account at DTC in accordance with DTC’s procedures for transfer, including its ATOP procedures. The participant should transmit its acceptance to DTC prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date. DTC will verify this acceptance, execute a book-entry transfer of the tendered Restricted Notes into the exchange agent’s account at DTC and then send to the exchange agent confirmation of this book-entry transfer, which confirmation must be received prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date. The confirmation of this book-entry transfer will include an agent’s message confirming that DTC has received an express acknowledgment from the participant that the participant has received and agrees to be bound by the letter of transmittal and that we may enforce the letter of transmittal against the participant. Delivery of Registered Notes issued in the exchange offers may be effected through book-entry transfer at DTC. However, the letter of transmittal (or an agent’s message in lieu thereof), with any required signature guarantees and any other required documents, must be transmitted to, and received by, the exchange agent at the address listed below under “—Exchange Agent” (or its account at DTC with respect to an agent’s message) prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date.
Withdrawal of Tenders
Except as otherwise provided in this prospectus, holders of Restricted Notes may withdraw (and resubmit) their tenders at any time prior to the expiration of the applicable exchange offers. For a withdrawal to be effective, the exchange agent must receive a written notice of withdrawal at one of the addresses set forth below under “—Exchange Agent,” or the holder must comply with the appropriate procedure of DTC’s ATOP system.
 
20

Table of Contents
Any such notice of withdrawal must specify the name of the person who tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn, identify the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn (including the principal amount of such Restricted Notes and the CUSIPs and total principal amount of such Restricted Notes) and, where Restricted Notes have been transmitted via ATOP, specify the name in which such Restricted Notes were registered if different from that of the withdrawing holder. Any such notice of withdrawal must also be signed by the person having tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn in the same manner as the original signature on the letter of transmittal by which these Restricted Notes were tendered, including any required signature guarantees, or be accompanied by documents of transfer sufficient to permit the trustee for the Restricted Notes to register the transfer of these notes into the name of the person having made the original tender and withdrawing the tender and, if applicable because the Restricted Notes have been tendered through the book-entry procedure, specify the name and number of the participant’s account at DTC to be credited if different than that of the person having tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn.
If certificates for Restricted Notes have been delivered or otherwise identified to the exchange agent, then, prior to the release of such certificates, the withdrawing holder must also submit the serial numbers of the particular certificates to be withdrawn and a signed notice of withdrawal with signatures guaranteed by an eligible guarantor institution unless such holder is an eligible guarantor institution.
If Restricted Notes have been tendered pursuant to the procedure for book-entry transfer described above, any notice of withdrawal must specify the name and number of the account at DTC to be credited with the withdrawn Restricted Notes and otherwise comply with the procedures of such facility. We will determine all questions as to the validity, form and eligibility (including time of receipt) of such notices, and our determination shall be final and binding on all parties. We will deem any Restricted Notes so withdrawn not to have been validly tendered for exchange for purposes of the exchange offers. Any Restricted Notes that have been tendered for exchange but that are not exchanged for any reason will be returned to their holder without cost to the holder (or, in the case of Restricted Notes tendered by book-entry transfer into the exchange agent’s account of DTC according to the procedures described above, such Restricted Notes will be credited to an account maintained with DTC for Restricted Notes) promptly after withdrawal, rejection of tender or termination of the applicable exchange offer. Properly withdrawn Restricted Notes may be retendered by following one of the procedures described under “—Procedures for Tendering the Restricted Notes” above at any time prior to the expiration time.
Exchange Agent
UMB Bank, National Association has been appointed as exchange agent for the exchange offers. You should direct questions and requests for assistance or requests for additional copies of this prospectus, or the letter of transmittal, to the exchange agent addressed as follows:
To Confirm by E-Mail:
Deeanna.schmidt@umb.com
To Confirm by Telephone:
405-239-5921
By Overnight Courier, Registered/Certified Mail and by Hand:
UMB Bank, National Association
Attn: Corporate Trust/Schmidt
204 N. Robinson
Oklahoma City, OK 73102
Delivery to an address other than as set forth above does not constitute a valid delivery to the exchange agent.
Fees and Expenses
We will not make any payment to brokers, dealers or others soliciting acceptances of the exchange offers. We have agreed under the Registration Rights Agreement to pay all expenses incident to the exchange offers other than commissions or concessions of any broker-dealers and will indemnify the holders of the Restricted Notes
 
21

Table of Contents
and the Registered Notes (including any broker-dealers) against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act. The cash expenses to be incurred in connection with the exchange offers, including out-of-pocket expenses for the exchange agent, will be paid by the Company. We will not pay for underwriting discounts and commissions, brokerage commissions and transfer taxes, if any, relating to the sale or disposition of Restricted Notes by a holder.
Consequences of Failure to Exchange
Holders of Restricted Notes who do not exchange their Restricted Notes for Registered Notes under the exchange offers will remain subject to the restrictions on transfer of such Restricted Notes as set forth in the legend printed on the Restricted Notes as a consequence of the issuance of the Restricted Notes pursuant to the exemptions from, or in transactions not subject to, the registration requirements of the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws and otherwise as set forth in the offering memorandum distributed in connection with the private placement offering of the Restricted Notes.
In general, you may not offer or sell the Restricted Notes unless they are registered under the Securities Act or if the offer or sale is exempt from registration under the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws. Except as required by the Registration Rights Agreement, we do not intend to register resales of the Restricted Notes under the Securities Act. Based on interpretations of the SEC staff, Registered Notes issued pursuant to the exchange offers may be offered for resale, resold or otherwise transferred by their holders (other than any such holder that is the Company’s “affiliate” within the meaning of Rule 405 under the Securities Act) without compliance with the registration and prospectus delivery provisions of the Securities Act, so long as the holders acquired the Registered Notes in the ordinary course of the holders’ business and the holders have no arrangement or understanding with respect to the distribution of the Registered Notes to be acquired in the exchange offers. Any holder who tenders in the exchange offers for the purpose of participating in a distribution of the Registered Notes could not rely on the applicable interpretations of the SEC and must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with a secondary resale transaction.
We do not currently anticipate that we will register under the Securities Act any Restricted Notes that remain outstanding after completion of the exchange offers. See “Risk Factors—Risks Related to the Exchange Offers—You may have difficulty selling the Restricted Notes that you do not exchange.”
Accounting Treatment
We will record the Registered Notes in our accounting records at the same carrying value as the Restricted Notes for which they were exchanged in respect of the offer made pursuant to this prospectus, as reflected in our accounting records on the date of exchange. Accordingly, we will not recognize any gain or loss for accounting purposes in connection with the exchange offers. We will expense the costs of the exchange offers and amortize the remaining unamortized expenses related to the issuance of the Restricted Notes over the term of the Registered Notes.
Additional Obligations
In the Registration Rights Agreement, we agreed that under certain circumstances we would file a shelf registration statement with the SEC covering resales of notes by holders thereof if:
 
 	•	 	we determine that that the exchange offers are not available or may not be completed because they would violate any applicable law or applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC; or	
 
 	•	 	the exchange offers are not for any other reason completed prior to the later of June 9, 2022 and the date on which, under certain circumstances, any dealer manager and solicitation agent so requests.	
 
22

Table of Contents
In such an event, we would be under a continuing obligation to use commercially reasonable efforts to keep the shelf registration statement effective and to provide copies of the latest version of the prospectus contained therein to any broker-dealer that requests copies for use in a resale.
Other
Participation in the exchange offers is voluntary, and you should carefully consider whether to accept. You are urged to consult your financial and tax advisors in making your own decision on what action to take. We may in the future seek to acquire untendered Restricted Notes in the open market or privately negotiated transactions, through subsequent exchange offers or otherwise. We have no present plans to acquire any Restricted Notes that are not tendered in the exchange offers or to file a registration statement to permit resales of any untendered Restricted Notes.
 
23

Table of Contents
DESCRIPTION OF THE NOTES
The following summary description sets forth certain terms and provisions of the Registered Notes. Because this description is a summary, it does not describe every aspect of the Registered Notes. The Registered Notes will be issued under the Indenture. This summary is subject to, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, the Indenture, the forms of Registered Notes.
The Indenture has been qualified under the Trust Indenture Act, and you should refer to the Trust Indenture Act for provisions that apply to the Registered Notes.
In this “Description of the Notes” section, when we refer to the “Issuer,” “Company,” “Devon,” “we,” “our,” or “us,” we refer to Devon Energy Corporation and any successor obligor and not to any of its subsidiaries.
General
The Restricted Notes were, and the Registered Notes will be, issued by Devon Energy Corporation, a Delaware corporation.
The Restricted Notes were, and the Registered Notes will be, issued pursuant to the Indenture.
The terms of each series of the Registered Notes will be substantially identical in all material respects to the terms of the corresponding series of Restricted Notes, except that the Registered Notes will not be subject to restrictions on transfer or to any increase in annual interest rate for failure to comply with the Registration Rights Agreement. The trustee will authenticate and deliver Registered Notes for original issue only in exchange for a like principal amount of Restricted Notes.
Each series of the Registered Notes constitutes a separate series under the Indenture. The Registered Notes are not subject to any sinking fund provision.
The following table sets forth the title (including the interest rate), CUSIP of corresponding series of Restricted Notes, maturity date, aggregate principal amount outstanding and interest payment dates of each series of Registered Notes offered.

	Title (including interest rate)	 	CUSIP of
Corresponding
Series of Restricted
Notes	 	Maturity Date	 	Aggregate
Principal
Amount	 	Interest Payment Dates	
8.250% Notes due 2023	 	25179M AW3 U0856A AA7	 	August 1, 2023	 	$224,079,000	 	February 1 and August 1		
5.250% Notes due 2024	 	25179M AX1 U0856A AB5	 	September 15, 2024	 	$465,268,000	 	March 15 and September 15		
5.250% Notes due 2027	 	25179M AY9 U0856A AC3	 	October 15, 2027	 	$377,557,000	 	April 15 and October 15		
5.875% Notes due 2028	 	25179M AZ6 U0856A AD1	 	June 15, 2028	 	$322,488,000	 	June 15 and December 15		
4.500% Notes due 2030	 	25179M BA0 U0856A AE9	 	January 15, 2030	 	$573,827,000	 	January 15 and July 15		
We will initially issue the Registered Notes in book-entry form. See “Book-Entry Settlement and Clearance.” We will issue the Registered Notes only in fully registered form, without coupons, in minimum denominations of $2,000 and integral multiples of $1,000 in excess thereof.
We may, without the consent of the holders of the Registered Notes of any series (or the Restricted Notes of such series, if any remain outstanding following the exchange offers), issue additional Registered Notes (the
 
24

Table of Contents
“Additional Registered Notes”) of such series under the Indenture having the same ranking and the same interest rate, maturity and other terms as the Registered Notes of such series that are offered hereby (the “Initial Registered Notes”); provided that any Additional Registered Notes that are not fungible, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, with the corresponding series of Initial Registered Notes will have a separate CUSIP, ISIN and other identifying number. Any Additional Registered Notes of a series will, together with any Restricted Notes of such series that remain outstanding following the exchange offers and the Initial Registered Notes of such series, constitute a single series of notes under the Indenture.
Unless the context otherwise requires, as used in this Description of the Notes, (1) the term “Registered Notes” includes the Initial Registered Notes and any Additional Registered Notes that may be subsequently issued under the Indenture and (2) the term “Notes” includes the Registered Notes and any Restricted Notes that remain outstanding following the exchange offers.
Ranking
The Registered Notes will be general unsecured unsubordinated obligations of the Issuer.
The Registered Notes will rank equally in right of payment with all of the Issuer’s existing and any future unsecured and unsubordinated indebtedness.
The Registered Notes will rank senior in right of payment to any of the Issuer’s existing and future indebtedness that is subordinated to the Registered Notes.
The Registered Notes will be effectively subordinated in right of payment to any of our existing and future secured indebtedness to the extent of the assets securing such indebtedness, and structurally subordinated to all existing and any future indebtedness and any other liabilities of the Issuer’s subsidiaries.
Maturity
Each Registered Note will mature on the same date as the Restricted Note exchanged for it. Such maturity dates are set forth in the table under the heading “—General.”
Interest
The Registered Notes of each series will bear interest at the applicable annual rate set forth in the table under the heading “—General.” Interest on each Registered Note will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Restricted Note surrendered in exchange therefor. No accrued interest will be paid on the date of issuance of the Registered Notes in respect of Restricted Note accepted for exchange.
The holders of the Restricted Notes that are accepted for exchange will be deemed to have waived the right to receive payment of accrued interest on those Restricted Notes from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid or duly provided for on such Restricted Notes to the date of issuance of the Registered Notes. Interest on the Restricted Notes accepted for exchange will cease to accrue upon issuance of the Registered Notes. Interest on the Registered Notes is payable semi-annually, in arrears, on the applicable interest payment dates set forth in the table under the heading “—General” to the persons in whose names the Registered Notes are registered at the close of business on the preceding interest payment record date (or, if such interest payment record date occurs prior to the issuance of the Registered Notes, to the persons in whose names the Restricted Notes of the corresponding series are registered at the close of business on such date), except that interest payable at maturity of the Registered Notes shall be paid to the same persons to whom principal of such Registered Notes is payable. If the interest payment date is not a business day at the relevant place of payment, payment of interest will be made on the next day that is a business day at such place of payment. A “business day” means any day that is not a Saturday or Sunday and that is not a day on which banking institutions are
 
25

Table of Contents
generally authorized or obligated by law to close in The City of New York and, for any place of payment outside of The City of New York, in such place of payment. Interest on the Registered Notes will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months.
Optional Redemption
2023 Registered Notes and 2024 Registered Notes
We may redeem the 2023 Registered Notes and the 2024 Registered Notes (collectively, the “Group 1 Registered notes”), at any time and from time to time prior to the applicable Par Call Date, in whole or in part, at our option at a redemption price equal to the greater of:
 
 	•	 	100% of the principal amount of the Group 1 Registered notes of such series then outstanding to be redeemed, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon to but excluding, the redemption date; or	
 
 	•	 	as determined by the Quotation Agent, the sum of the present values of the remaining scheduled payments of principal of and interest on the Group 1 Registered notes to be redeemed (assuming the Group 1 Registered notes matured on the applicable Par Call Date and not including any portion of payments of interest accrued as of the redemption date) discounted to the redemption date on a semiannual basis (assuming a 360-day year comprised of twelve 30-day months) at the Adjusted Treasury Rate, plus 50 basis points, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon to but excluding the redemption date (provided, in each case, that interest payments due on or prior to the redemption date will be paid to the record holders of such Group 1 Registered notes on the relevant record date).	
On or after the applicable Par Call Date, we may redeem the Group 1 Registered notes of each series, at any time, in whole or in part, at our option at a redemption price equal to 100% of the principal amount of Group 1 Registered notes of such series, plus accrued and unpaid interest to, but not including, the redemption date (provided, in each case, that interest payments due on or prior to the redemption date will be paid to the record holders of such Group 1 Registered notes on the relevant record date).
“Adjusted Treasury Rate” shall mean, with respect to any redemption date, the rate per annum equal to the semiannual equivalent yield to maturity of the Comparable Treasury Issue, assuming a price for the Comparable Treasury Issue (expressed as a percentage of its principal amount) equal to the Comparable Treasury Price for that redemption date.
“Comparable Treasury Issue” shall mean the United States Treasury security or securities selected by the Quotation Agent as having an actual or interpolated maturity comparable to the remaining term of the Group 1 Registered notes being redeemed (assuming such Registered Notes matured on the applicable Par Call Date) that would be utilized, at the time of selection and in accordance with customary financial practice, in pricing new issues of corporate notes of comparable maturity to the remaining term of the Group 1 Registered notes.
“Comparable Treasury Price” shall mean, with respect to any redemption date: (a) the average of the Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations for that redemption date, after excluding the highest and lowest of such Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations, or (b) if the Quotation Agent obtains fewer than three Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations, the average of all Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations so received.
“Par Call Date” shall mean June 1, 2023 in the case of the 2023 Registered Notes and June 15, 2024 in the case of the 2024 Registered Notes.
“Quotation Agent” shall mean the Reference Treasury Dealer appointed as such agent by the Company.
“Reference Treasury Dealer” shall mean each of (a) BofA Securities, Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC, unless any of such entities ceases to be a primary U.S. Government securities dealer in New York City (a “Primary Treasury Dealer”), in which case the Company shall substitute therefor another Primary Treasury Dealer; and (b) any two other Primary Treasury Dealers selected by the Company.
 
26

Table of Contents
“Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations” shall mean, with respect to any Reference Treasury Dealer and any redemption date, the average, as determined by the Quotation Agent, of the bid and asked prices for the Comparable Treasury Issue (expressed in each case as a percentage of its principal amount) quoted in writing to the Quotation Agent by that Reference Treasury Dealer at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the third business day preceding that redemption date.
2027 Registered Notes, 2028 Registered Notes and 2030 Registered Notes
At any time prior to First Call Date, we may, on any one or more occasions, redeem the 2027 Registered Notes, 2028 Registered Notes and 2030 Registered Notes (collectively, the “Group 2 Registered notes”), in whole or in part, at a redemption price equal to 100% of the principal amount of the Group 2 Registered notes redeemed, plus the Applicable Premium, and accrued and unpaid interest, if any, to, but excluding, the date of redemption, subject to the rights of holders of notes on the relevant record date to receive interest due on an interest payment date that is on or prior to the redemption date.
On or after the First Call Date, we may, on any one or more occasions, redeem the Group 2 Registered notes of each series, in whole or in part, at the redemption prices (expressed as percentages of principal amount) set forth below, plus accrued and unpaid interest, if any, on the Group 2 Registered notes redeemed, to, but excluding, the applicable date of redemption, if redeemed during the twelve-month period beginning on dates indicated below, subject to the rights of holders of Group 2 Registered notes on the relevant record date to receive interest due on an interest payment date that is on or prior to the redemption date:

2027 Notes	 	2028 Notes	 	2030 Notes	
Date	  	Percentage	 	Date	  	Percentage	 	Date	  	Percentage	
October 15, 2022	  	102.625%	 	June 15, 2023	  	102.938%	 	January 15, 2025	  	102.250%	
October 15, 2023	  	101.750%	 	June 15, 2024	  	101.469%	 	January 15, 2026	  	101.500%	
October 15, 2024	  	100.875%	 	June 15, 2025	  	100.000%	 	January 15, 2027	  	100.750%	
October 15, 2025 and thereafter	  	100.000%	 	and thereafter	  		 	January 15, 2028
and thereafter	  	100.000%	
“Applicable Premium” means, with respect to any Group 2 Registered note at any redemption date, the greater of: (i) 1.0% of the principal amount of the note; or (ii) the excess of (A) the present value at such redemption date of (1) the redemption price of the note at the First Call Date (such redemption price being set forth in the table appearing above) plus (2) all required interest payments due on the Group 2 Registered note through the First Call Date (excluding accrued but unpaid interest to the redemption date), computed using a discount rate equal to the Treasury Rate as of such redemption date plus 50 basis points discounted to the redemption date on a semi-annual basis (assuming a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30 day months), over (B) the principal amount of the Group 2 Registered note.
“First Call Date” means October 15, 2022 in the case of the 2027 Registered Notes, June 15, 2023 in the case of the 2028 Registered Notes and January 15, 2025 in the case of the 2030 Registered Notes.
“Treasury Rate” means, in respect of any redemption date, the yield to maturity, as of the time of computation, of the most recently issued United States Treasury securities with a constant maturity (as compiled and published in the most recent Federal Reserve Statistical Release H.15 that has become publicly available at least two business days prior to such time (or, if such Statistical Release is no longer published, any publicly available source of similar market data)) most nearly equal to the period from the redemption date to First Call Date; provided, however, that if the period from the redemption date to First Call Date, is less than one year, the weekly average yield on actually traded United States Treasury securities adjusted to a constant maturity of one year will be used. The Company will (a) calculate the Treasury Rate no later than the second (and no earlier than the fourth) business day preceding the applicable redemption date and (b) prior to such redemption date, file with the trustee a statement setting forth the Applicable Premium and the Treasury Rate and showing the calculation of each in reasonable detail.
 
27

Table of Contents
General
We will mail notice of redemption at least 10 days but not more than 60 days before the applicable redemption date to each holder of the Registered Notes to be redeemed.
Upon the payment of the redemption price, plus accrued and unpaid interest, if any, to the date of redemption, interest will cease to accrue on and after the applicable redemption date on the Registered Notes or portions thereof called for redemption.
In the case of any partial redemption, selection of the Registered Notes for redemption will be made by the trustee by such method of random selection as the trustee shall deem fair and appropriate. The Registered Notes will only be redeemed in multiples of $2,000 or any integral multiple of $1,000 in excess thereof. If any note is to be redeemed in part only, the notice of redemption will state the portion of the principal amount to be redeemed. A Registered Note in principal amount equal to the unredeemed portion of the original note will be issued upon the cancellation of the original note.
No Sinking Fund
We are not required to make mandatory redemption or sinking fund payments with respect to the Registered Notes.
Payment and Transfer
The Registered Notes will be issued in the form of one or more permanent global securities as described in the under the heading “—Global Securities” and registered in the name of a nominee of DTC, as depositary for the Registered notes, and its participants, including Clearstream Banking, société anonyme, and Euroclear Bank S.A./N.V. Beneficial interests in notes in global form will be shown on, and transfers of interest in Registered Notes in global form will be made only through, records maintained by the depositary and its participants. Registered Notes in definitive form, if any, may be registered, exchanged or transferred at the office or agency maintained by us for such purpose (which initially will be the corporate trust office of the trustee located at 1010 Grand Blvd., Kansas City, MO 64106). Payment of principal of, premium, if any, and interest on Registered Notes in global form registered in the name of or held by the depositary or its nominee will be made in immediately available funds to the depositary or its nominee, as the case may be, as the registered holder of such global note. If any of the Registered Notes are no longer represented by global notes, all payments on such Registered Notes will be made at the corporate trust office of the trustee; however, any payment of interest on such Registered Notes may be made, at our option, by check mailed directly to registered holders at their registered addresses.
No service charge will be made for any registration of transfer or exchange of Registered Notes, but we may require payment of a sum sufficient to cover any transfer tax or other similar governmental charge payable in connection therewith. We are not required to transfer or exchange any note selected for redemption or any other note for a period of 15 days before any mailing of notice of Registered Notes to be redeemed.
Events of Default
In respect of each series of Registered Notes, any one of the following events will constitute an “event of default” under the Indenture:
 
 	•	 	if we fail to pay any interest on the Registered Notes of such series when due, and the failure continues for 30 days;	
 
 	•	 	if we fail to pay principal of, or any premium on, the Registered Notes of such series when due and payable, either at maturity or otherwise;	
 
28

Table of Contents

 	•	 	if we fail to perform or we breach any of our other covenants or warranties in the Indenture or in the Registered Notes of such series, other than a covenant or warranty included in the Indenture solely for the benefit of a series of securities other than such series of the Registered Notes, and that breach or failure continues for 60 days (subject to extension under certain circumstances for another 120 days) after written notice as provided in the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	certain events of bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization involving us or certain of our subsidiares;	
 
 	•	 	if we default in the payment of any principal of our Funded Debt (as defined below) outstanding in an aggregate principal amount in excess of $50 million at the stated final maturity thereof or the occurrence of any other default the effect of which is to cause the stated final maturity of this Funded Debt to be accelerated, and if:	
 
 	•	 	the default in payment is not cured within 60 days after written notice of the default from the trustee or holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the outstanding Registered Notes of such series; or	
 
 	•	 	the acceleration is not rescinded or annulled or the default that caused the acceleration is not cured within 60 days after written notice of the default from the trustee or holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the outstanding Registered Notes of such series.	
If we fail to pay the principal of, or premium or interest on, the Registered Notes of any series or we fail to perform or breach any of the other covenants or warranties applicable to the Registered Notes of such series but not applicable to all outstanding debt securities, and such event of default is continuing, either the trustee or the holders of not less than 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding Registered Notes such series may declare the principal amount of, and any premium and interest on, the Registered Notes of such series to be due and payable immediately. If an event of default occurs due to default in the performance of any other of the covenants and warranties applicable to all outstanding debt securities or pertaining to certain events of bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization, and the event of default is continuing, either the trustee or the holders of not less than 25% in principal amount of all debt securities issued under the Indenture then outstanding (considered as one class), may declare the principal amount of, and any premium and interest on, all debt securities issued under the Indenture to be due and payable immediately. There is no automatic acceleration, even in the event of our bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization. At any time after a declaration of acceleration has been made, but before a judgment or decree for payment of money has been obtained by the trustee, we may cause such declaration of acceleration to be rescinded and annulled with respect to the Registered Notes of any series if we deposit with the trustee an amount sufficient to pay all overdue interest on the Registered Notes of such series, the principal of and premium, if any, on the Registered Notes of such series that have become due and payable otherwise than by such declaration of acceleration and all amounts due to the trustee and if all other events of default with respect to the Registered Notes of such series have been cured or waived.
Within 90 days after the occurrence of any event of default under the Indenture with respect to the Registered Notes of any series, the trustee must transmit notice of the event of default to the holders of the Registered Notes of such series unless the event of default has been cured or waived. The trustee may withhold the notice, however, except in the case of a payment default, if and so long as the board of directors, the executive committee or a trust committee of directors or responsible officers of the trustee has in good faith determined that the withholding of the notice is in the interest of the holders of the Registered Notes of such series.
If an event of default occurs and is continuing with respect to the Registered Notes of any series, the trustee may in its discretion proceed to protect and enforce its rights and the rights of the holders of the Registered Notes of such series by all appropriate judicial proceedings.
Subject to the duty of the trustee during any default to act with the required standard of care, the trustee is under no obligation to exercise any of its rights or powers under the Indenture at the request or direction of any
 
29

Table of Contents
of the holders of the Registered Notes, unless the holders offer the trustee reasonable indemnity. Subject to indemnifying the trustee, and subject to applicable law and certain other provisions of the Indenture, the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Registered Notes of a series may direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the trustee, or exercising any trust or power conferred on the trustee, with respect to the Registered Notes of such series.
Defeasance
The Registered Notes, or portion of the principal amount thereof, will be deemed to have been paid for purposes of the Indenture, and, at our election, our entire indebtedness with respect to the Registered Notes, or portion thereof, will be deemed to have been satisfied and discharged, if we have irrevocably deposited with the trustee or any paying agent other than us, in trust, money, certain eligible obligations, as defined in the Indenture, or a combination of the two, sufficient to pay principal of and any premium and interest due and to become due on the Registered Notes or portion thereof.
In order to exercise any such option to defease, we shall have delivered to the Trustee an opinion of counsel in the United States confirming that (a) we have received from, or there has been published by, the Internal Revenue Service a ruling, or (b) since the Settlement Date there has been a change in the applicable federal income tax law, in either case to the effect that, and based thereon such opinion of counsel shall confirm that, beneficial owners of the notes of such series will not recognize income, gain or loss for federal income tax purposes as a result of such deposit, defeasance or discharge and that no event of default or default shall have occurred and be continuing.
Modification and Waiver
The trustee and Devon may, without the consent of holders, modify or waive provisions of the Indenture for certain purposes, including, among other things, curing ambiguities and maintaining the qualification of the Indenture under the Trust Indenture Act. The trustee and Devon may modify or waive certain provisions of the Indenture with the consent of the holders of not less than a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Registered Notes of each series affected by the modification or waiver, voting as a single class. However, the provisions of the Indenture may not be waived or modified without the consent of the holders of each Registered Note affected thereby if the modification or waiver would:
 
 	•	 	change the stated maturity of the principal of, or any installment of principal of or interest on, any Registered Note;	
 
 	•	 	reduce the principal amount of, or interest on, any Registered Note, or change the method of calculating the interest on, or reduce any premium payable upon the redemption of, any Registered Note;	
 
 	•	 	change the coin or currency (or other property) in which any Registered Note or any premium or any interest thereon or any additional amounts with respect thereto is payable;	
 
 	•	 	impair the right to institute suit for the enforcement of any payment on or after the stated maturity of any Registered Note or, in the case of redemption, on or after the redemption date;	
 
 	•	 	reduce the percentage in principal amount of the outstanding Registered Notes, the consent of the holders of which is required under the Indenture in order to take certain actions; or	
 
 	•	 	modify any of the provisions of Sections 12.02, 6.07 and 8.13 of the Base Indenture relating to modifying the Indenture, waiving certain covenants and waiving past defaults, respectively.	
The holders of at least a majority in aggregate principal amount of outstanding Registered Notes of any series may, on behalf of the holders of all Registered Notes of that series, waive our compliance with certain restrictive provisions of the Indenture. The holders of not less than a majority in aggregate principal amount of
 
30

Table of Contents
Registered Notes of any series issued under the Indenture may, on behalf of all holders of Registered Notes of that series, waive any past default and its consequences under the Indenture with respect to the Registered Notes of that series, except:
 
 	•	 	a payment default with respect to Registered Notes of that series; or	
 
 	•	 	a default of a covenant or provision of the Indenture that cannot be modified or amended without the consent of the holder of the Registered Notes of that series.	
Consolidation, Merger and Sale of Assets
We may not consolidate with or merge into, or convey, transfer or lease our properties and assets substantially as an entirety to, any person (as defined in the Indenture) unless:
 
 	•	 	the entity formed by the consolidation or into which we are merged, or the person which acquires by conveyance or transfer, or which leases, substantially all of our properties and assets:	
 
 	•	 	is organized and validly existing under the laws of the United States, any domestic jurisdiction or the District of Columbia; and	
 
 	•	 	expressly assumes our obligations on the Registered Notes and under the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	immediately after the transaction becomes effective, no event of default, and no event that would become an event of default, will have occurred and be continuing; and	
 
 	•	 	we have delivered to the trustee an officer’s certificate and opinion of counsel as provided in the Indenture.	
Covenants
The following covenants will apply to the Registered Notes. Various capitalized terms used within this “Covenants” subsection are defined at the end of this subsection.
Liens
Neither Devon nor any of its Restricted Subsidiaries may incur, issue, assume or guarantee any Debt that is secured by a Mortgage on any Principal Property or on any shares of stock or Debt of any Restricted Subsidiary of Devon, without first effectively providing that the Registered Notes (together with, if Devon so determines, any other indebtedness of Devon or its Restricted Subsidiaries that is not subordinate in right of payment to the prior right of payment in full of the Registered Notes) will be secured equally and ratably with, or prior to, the incurred, issued, assumed or guaranteed secured Debt, for so long as this secured Debt remains so secured.
This limitation on the incurrence, issuance, assumption or guarantee of any Debt secured by a Mortgage will not apply to, and there will be excluded from any secured Debt in any computation under this covenant, Debt secured by:
 
 	•	 	Mortgages existing at the date of the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages on property of, or on any shares of stock or Debt of, any entity existing at the time the entity is merged into or consolidated with Devon or becomes a Restricted Subsidiary of Devon;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages in favor of Devon or any of its Restricted Subsidiaries;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages securing only Debt owed by one of our Restricted Subsidiaries to us and/or to one or more of our other Restricted Subsidiaries;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages on property, shares of stock or Debt:	
 
 	•	 	existing at the time of acquisition thereof, including acquisitions through merger, consolidation or other reorganization;	
 
31

Table of Contents

 	•	 	to secure the payment of all or any part of the purchase price thereof or construction thereon; or	
 
 	•	 	to secure any Debt incurred prior to, at the time of, or within one year after the later of the acquisition, the completion of construction or the commencement of full operation of the property or within one year after the acquisition of the shares or Debt for the purpose of financing all or any part of the purchase price thereof or construction thereon; provided that, if a commitment for the financing is obtained prior to or within this one-year period, the applicable Mortgage will be deemed to be included in this clause whether or not the Mortgage is created within this one-year period;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages in favor of the United States, any state thereof, Canada, or any province thereof, or any department, agency or instrumentality or political subdivision of any of the foregoing, or in favor of any other country or any political subdivision thereof;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages on minerals or geothermal resources in place, or on related leasehold or other property interests, that are incurred to finance development, production or acquisition costs, including, but not limited to, Mortgages securing advance sale obligations;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages on equipment used or usable for drilling, servicing or operating oil, gas, coal or other mineral properties or geothermal properties;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages required by any contract or statute in order to permit Devon or any of its subsidiaries to perform any contract or subcontract made with or at the request of the United States, any state thereof, Canada, any province thereof, or in favor of any other country or any political subdivision thereof, or any department, agency or instrumentality of any of the foregoing;	
 
 	•	 	any Mortgage resulting from the deposit of moneys or evidence of indebtedness in trust for the purpose of defeasing Debt of Devon or any of its Restricted Subsidiaries or secured Debt of Devon or any of its Restricted Subsidiaries the net proceeds of which are used, substantially concurrent with the funding thereof, and taking into consideration, among other things, required notices to be given to the holders of the outstanding securities in connection with the refunding, refinancing or repurchase thereof, and the required corresponding durations thereof, to refund, refinance or repurchase all of the outstanding securities, including the amount of all accrued interest thereon and reasonable fees and expenses and premiums, if any, incurred by Devon or any of its Restricted Subsidiaries in connection therewith;	
 
 	•	 	any “Ordinary Course Mortgages” arising, and only so long as continuing, in the ordinary course of our business; and	
 
 	•	 	any extension, renewal or replacement, or successive extensions, renewals or replacements, of any Mortgage referred to in the foregoing clauses of this covenant, so long as the extension, renewal or replacement Mortgage is limited to all or a part of the same property, including any improvements on the property, shares of stock or Debt that secured the Mortgage so extended, renewed or replaced.	
Notwithstanding anything mentioned above, Devon and any one or more of its Restricted Subsidiaries may incur, issue, assume or guarantee Debt secured by Mortgages that would otherwise be subject to the above restrictions if the aggregate amount of the Debt secured by the Mortgages, together with the outstanding principal amount of all other secured Debt of Devon and its Restricted Subsidiaries that would otherwise be subject to the above restrictions, does not exceed 15% of Consolidated Net Tangible Assets.
The following transactions shall not be deemed to create Debt secured by a Mortgage:
 
 	•	 	the sale or other transfer of oil, gas, coal or other minerals in place for a period of time until, or in an amount such that, the transferee will realize therefrom a specified amount of money, however determined, or a specified amount of oil, gas, coal or other minerals, or the sale or other transfer of any other interest in property of the character commonly referred to as an oil, gas, coal or other mineral payment or a production payment, and including, in any case, overriding royalty interests, net profit interests, reversionary interests and carried interests and other similar burdens on production; and	
 
32

Table of Contents

 	•	 	the sale or other transfer by Devon or any of its Restricted Subsidiaries of properties to a partnership, joint venture or other entity whereby Devon or the Restricted Subsidiary would retain partial ownership of the properties.	
The Indenture does not otherwise limit the amount of indebtedness or other obligations that we may incur and does not give you the right to require us to repurchase your Registered Notes upon a change of control. In addition, the Indenture provides that the covenant limiting our ability to incur liens, the restrictions on consolidation, merger or sale of assets and certain other non-monetary covenants included in the Indenture may be waived or modified by holders representing at least a majority of all debt securities issued under the Indenture, including the Registered Notes, outstanding at any one time under the Indenture, and that, following an “Event of Default” arising from a breach of any of these provisions, the trustee or holders of not less than 25% in principal amount of all debt securities issued under the Indenture, including the Registered Notes, outstanding under the Indenture to which these provisions are applicable may accelerate the maturity of the debt securities under the Indenture.
Definitions
“Consolidated Net Tangible Assets” means, calculated as of the date of the financial statements for the most recently ended fiscal quarter or fiscal year, as applicable, prior to the date of determination, the aggregate amount of assets of Devon and its consolidated subsidiaries, less applicable reserves and other properly deductible items but including investments in non- consolidated entities, after deducting therefrom:
 
 	•	 	all current liabilities, excluding any portion thereof constituting Funded Debt by reason of being renewable or extendible at the option of the obligor beyond 12 months from the date of determination; and	
 
 	•	 	all goodwill, trade names, trademarks, patents, unamortized debt discount and expenses and other like intangibles, all as set forth on a consolidated balance sheet of Devon and computed in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States.	
“Debt” means indebtedness for money borrowed.
“Funded Debt” means all Debt of Devon or any of its subsidiaries for money borrowed which is not by its terms subordinated in right of payment to the prior payment in full of the debt securities under the Indenture, having a maturity of more than 12 months from the date as of which the amount thereof is to be determined or having a maturity of fewer than 12 months but by its terms being:
 
 	•	 	renewable or extendible beyond 12 months from such date at the option of the obligor; or	
 
 	•	 	issued in connection with a commitment by a bank or other financial institution to lend so that the indebtedness is treated as though it had a maturity in excess of 12 months pursuant to accounting principles generally accepted in the United States.	
“Mortgage” means and includes any mortgage, pledge, lien, security interest, conditional sale or other title retention agreement or other similar encumbrance.
“Offshore” means the lands beneath the navigable waters of the U.S. or Canada, or the continental shelf of the U.S. or Canada.
“Ordinary Course Mortgages” means:
 
 	•	 	Mortgages for taxes, assessments or governmental charges or levies on the property of Devon or any Restricted Subsidiary if the same shall not at the time be delinquent or thereafter can be paid without penalty, or are being contested in good faith and by appropriate proceedings and for which adequate reserves in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles shall have been set aside on Devon’s books;	
 
33

Table of Contents

 	•	 	Mortgages imposed by law, such as carriers’, warehousemen’s, landlords’ and mechanics’ liens and other similar liens arising in the ordinary course of business which secure obligations not more than 60 days past due or which are being contested in good faith by appropriate proceedings and for which adequate reserves in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles shall have been set aside on Devon’s books;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages arising out of pledges or deposits under worker’s compensation laws, unemployment insurance, old age pensions, or other social security or retirement benefits, or similar legislation;	
 
 	•	 	Utility easements, building restrictions and such other encumbrances or charges against real property as are of a nature generally existing with respect to properties of a similar character and which do not in any material way affect the marketability of the same or interfere with the use thereof in the business of Devon or any Restricted Subsidiary, as the case may be;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages arising under operating agreements or similar agreements in respect of obligations which are not yet due or which are being contested in good faith by appropriate proceedings;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages reserved in oil, gas and/or mineral leases for bonus or rental payments and for compliance with the terms of such leases;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages pursuant to partnership agreements, oil, gas and/or mineral leases, farm-out-agreements, division orders, contracts for the sale, purchase, exchange, or processing of oil, gas and/or other hydrocarbons, unitization and pooling declarations and agreements, operating agreements, development agreements, area of mutual interest agreements, forward sale agreements, oil and gas delivery obligations, and other agreements which are customary in the oil, gas and other mineral exploration, development and production business and in the business of processing of gas and gas condensate production of the extraction of products therefrom;	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages on personal property (excluding the capital stock or indebtedness of any Restricted Subsidiary) securing indebtedness maturing not more than one year from the date of its creation; and	
 
 	•	 	Mortgages relating to a judgment or other court-ordered award or settlement as to which Devon has not exhausted its appellate rights.	
“Principal Property” means any oil, gas or mineral producing property, or any refining, processing, smelting or manufacturing facility located in the U.S., Canada or Offshore, other than:
 
 	•	 	property employed in transportation, distribution or marketing;	
 
 	•	 	information and electronic data processing equipment; or	
 
 	•	 	any property that, in the opinion of the Board of Directors of Devon, is not materially important to the total business conducted by Devon and its subsidiaries as an entirety.	
“Restricted Subsidiary” means Devon Financing Company, L.L.C. and any other subsidiary of Devon:
 
 	•	 	a substantial portion of the property of which is located, or a substantial portion of the business of which is carried on, within the U.S., Canada or Offshore;	
 
 	•	 	that owns or leases under a capital lease any Principal Property; and	
 
 	•	 	that has Stockholders’ Equity exceeding 5% of Consolidated Net Tangible Assets.	
“Stockholders’ Equity” means, with respect to any corporation, partnership, joint venture, association, joint stock company, limited liability company, unlimited liability company, trust, unincorporated organization or government, or any agency or political subdivision thereof, stockholders’ equity, as computed in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States.
 
34

Table of Contents
Global Securities
The Registered Notes of each series will each be represented by one or more global securities registered in the name of the nominee of DTC. We will issue the Registered Notes in denominations of $2,000 and integral multiples of $1,000 above that amount. We will deposit the global securities with DTC or its custodian and will register the global securities in the name of DTC’s nominee.
Concerning the Trustee
UMB Bank, National Association, is the trustee under the Indenture and has been appointed by us as security registrar and paying agent with regard to the Registered Notes.
 
35

Table of Contents
BOOK-ENTRY SETTLEMENT AND CLEARANCE
The Global Notes
Like the Restricted Notes, the Registered Notes will be issued in the form of registered notes in global form, without interest coupons (the “global notes”).
Upon issuance, each of the global notes will be deposited with the trustee as custodian for DTC and registered in the name of Cede & Co., as nominee of DTC.
Ownership of beneficial interests in each global note will be limited to persons who have accounts with DTC (“DTC participants”) or persons who hold interests through DTC participants. We expect that under procedures established by DTC:
 
 	•	 	upon deposit of each global note with DTC’s custodian, DTC will credit portions of the principal amount of the global note to the accounts of the DTC participants designated by the exchange agent; and	
 
 	•	 	ownership of beneficial interests in each global note will be shown on, and transfer of ownership of those interests will be effected only through, records maintained by DTC (with respect to interests of DTC participants) and the records of DTC participants (with respect to other owners of beneficial interests in the global note).	
Beneficial interests in the global notes may not be exchanged for notes in physical, certificated form except in the limited circumstances described below.
Book-Entry Procedures for the Global Notes
All interests in the global notes will be subject to the operations and procedures of DTC, Clearstream, S.A. and Euroclear as applicable. We have provided the following summaries of those operations and procedures solely for the convenience of investors. The operations and procedures of each settlement system are controlled by that settlement system and may be changed at any time. Neither we nor the exchange agent are responsible for those operations or procedures.
DTC has advised us that it is:
 
 	•	 	a limited purpose trust company organized under the laws of the State of New York;	
 
 	•	 	a “banking organization” within the meaning of the New York Banking Law;	
 
 	•	 	a member of the U.S. Federal Reserve System;	
 
 	•	 	a “clearing corporation” within the meaning of the Uniform Commercial Code; and	
 
 	•	 	a “clearing agency” registered under Section 17A of the Exchange Act.	
DTC was created to hold securities for its participants and to facilitate the clearance and settlement of securities transactions between its participants through electronic book-entry changes to the accounts of its participants.
DTC’s participants include securities brokers and dealers, including the dealer managers and solicitation agents; banks and trust companies; clearing corporations and other organizations. Indirect access to DTC’s system is also available to others such as banks, brokers, dealers and trust companies; these indirect participants clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a DTC participant, either directly or indirectly. Investors who are not DTC participants may beneficially own securities held by or on behalf of DTC only through DTC participants or indirect participants in DTC.
 
36

Table of Contents
So long as DTC’s nominee is the registered owner of a global note, that nominee will be considered the sole owner or holder of the Registered Notes represented by that global note for all purposes under the Indenture. Except as provided below, owners of beneficial interests in a global note:
 
 	•	 	will not be entitled to have the Registered Notes represented by the global note registered in their names;	
 
 	•	 	will not receive or be entitled to receive physical, certificated notes; and	
 
 	•	 	will not be considered the owners or holders of the notes under the Indenture for any purpose, including with respect to the giving of any direction, instruction or approval to the trustee under the Indenture.	
As a result, each investor who owns a beneficial interest in a global note must rely on the procedures of DTC to exercise any rights of a holder of the Registered Notes under the Indenture (and, if the investor is not a participant or an indirect participant in DTC, on the procedures of the DTC participant through which the investor owns its interest).
Payments of principal, premium (if any) and interest with respect to the Registered Notes represented by a global note will be made by the trustee to DTC’s nominee as the registered holder of the global note. Neither we nor the trustee will have any responsibility or liability for the payment of amounts to owners of beneficial interests in a global note, for any aspect of the records relating to or payments made on account of those interests by DTC, or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records of DTC relating to those interests.
Payments by participants and indirect participants in DTC to the owners of beneficial interests in a global note will be governed by standing instructions and customary industry practice and will be the responsibility of those participants or indirect participants and DTC.
Transfers between participants in DTC will be effected under DTC’s procedures and will be settled in same-day funds. Transfers between participants in Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear will be effected in the ordinary way under the rules and operating procedures of those systems.
Cross-market transfers between DTC participants, on the one hand, and Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear participants, on the other hand, will be effected within DTC through the DTC participants that are acting as depositaries for Clearstream, S.A. and Euroclear. To deliver or receive an interest in a global note held in a Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear account, an investor must send transfer instructions to Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear, as the case may be, under the rules and procedures of that system and within the established deadlines of that system. If the transaction meets its settlement requirements, Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear, as the case may be, will send instructions to its DTC depository to take action to effect final settlement by delivering or receiving interests in the relevant global notes in DTC, and making or receiving payment under normal procedures for same-day funds settlement applicable to DTC. Clearstream, S.A. and Euroclear participants may not deliver instructions directly to the DTC depositaries that are acting for Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear.
Because of time zone differences, the securities account of a Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear participant that purchases an interest in a global note from a DTC participant will be credited on the business day for Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear immediately following the DTC settlement date. Cash received in Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear from the sale of an interest in a global note to a DTC participant will be received with value on the DTC settlement date but will be available in the relevant Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear cash account as of the business day for Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear following the DTC settlement date.
DTC, Clearstream, S.A. and Euroclear have agreed to the above procedures to facilitate transfers of interests in the global notes among participants in those settlement systems. However, the settlement systems are not obligated to perform these procedures and may discontinue or change these procedures at any time. Neither we nor the trustee will have any responsibility for the performance by DTC, Clearstream, S.A. or Euroclear or their participants or indirect participants of their obligations under the rules and procedures governing their operations.
 
37

Table of Contents
Certificated Notes
In a few special situations described below, the book-entry system for the notes will terminate and interests in the global notes will be exchanged for definitive notes in registered form. You must consult your bank, broker or other financial institution to find out how to have your interests in the notes transferred to your name, so that you will be a direct holder.
The special situations for termination of the book-entry system for the notes are:
 
 	•	 	the depositary for any of the notes represented by a registered global note (1) notifies us that it is unwilling or unable to continue as depositary or clearing system for the global notes or (2) ceases to be a “clearing agency” registered under the Exchange Act, and in either event we are unable to find a qualified replacement for such depositary within 90 days;	
 
 	•	 	we, in our sole discretion, determine to allow global notes to be exchangeable for definitive notes in registered form; or	
 
 	•	 	there has occurred and is continuing an event of default with respect to the notes and DTC notifies the trustee of its decision to exchange the global notes for definitive notes in registered form.	
 
38

Table of Contents
EXCHANGE OFFERS; REGISTRATION RIGHTS
On June 9, 2021, the Company and BofA Securities, Inc., Citigroup Global Markets, Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC entered into the Registration Rights Agreement with respect to the Restricted Notes. In the Registration Rights Agreement, the Company agreed, among other things, for the benefit of the holders of the Restricted Notes to use commercially reasonable efforts to (1) file a registration statement on an appropriate registration form with respect to a registered offer to exchange each series of Restricted Notes for Registered Notes, with terms substantially identical in all material respects to such series of Restricted Notes (except that the Registered Notes will not contain terms with respect to transfer restrictions or any increase in annual interest rate) and (2) cause the registration statement to be declared effective under the Securities Act by June 9, 2022.
If the SEC declares the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part effective, the Company will offer the Registered Notes in exchange for the Restricted Notes. Each of the exchange offers will remain open for at least 20 business days (or longer if required by applicable law) after the date we electronically deliver notice of such exchange offer to the holders of the applicable Restricted Notes. For each Restricted Note surrendered to the Company under the exchange offers, the holders of such Restricted Note will receive a Registered Note of such series of equal principal amount. Interest on each Registered Note will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Restricted Note surrendered in exchange therefor. A holder of registrable securities that participates in the exchange offers will be required to make certain representations to Devon. Devon will use commercially reasonable efforts to complete the exchange offers not later than 60 days after the registration statement becomes effective.
Under existing interpretations of the SEC contained in several no-action letters to third parties, the Registered Notes will be freely transferable after the exchange offers without further registration under the Securities Act, except that any broker-dealer that participates in the exchange offers must deliver a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act when it resells the Registered Notes. In addition, under applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC, Devon’s affiliates will not be permitted to exchange their Restricted Notes for Registered Notes in the exchange offers.
Devon will agree to make available, during the period required by the Securities Act, a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act for use by participating broker-dealers and other persons, if any, with similar prospectus delivery requirements for use in connection with any resale of the Registered Notes. Restricted Notes of any series not tendered in the exchange offers will bear interest at the rate set forth in “Description of the Notes” with respect to such series of Restricted Notes and be subject to all the terms and conditions specified in the Indenture, including transfer restrictions, but will not retain any rights under the Registration Rights Agreement (including with respect to increases in annual interest rate described below) after the consummation of the exchange offers.
In the event that Devon determines that the exchange offers may not be completed because they would violate any applicable law or applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC or, if the exchange offers are not for any other reason completed prior to the later of June 9, 2022 and the date on which, under certain circumstances, any holder so requests, Devon will use commercially reasonable efforts to file and to have become effective a shelf registration statement relating to resales of the Restricted Notes and to keep that shelf registration statement effective until the date that the Restricted Notes cease to be “registrable securities” (as defined below). Devon will, in the event of such a shelf registration, provide to each participating holder of Restricted Notes copies of a prospectus, notify each participating holder of Restricted Notes when the shelf registration statement has become effective and take certain other actions to permit resales of the Restricted Notes. A holder of registrable securities that sells Restricted Notes under the shelf registration statement generally will be required to make certain representations to Devon, to be named as a selling security holder in the related prospectus and to deliver a prospectus to purchasers, will be subject to certain of the civil liability provisions under the Securities Act in connection with those sales and will be bound by the provisions of the Registration Rights Agreement that are applicable to such a holder of registrable securities (including certain indemnification obligations). Holders of
 
39

Table of Contents
registrable securities will also be required to suspend their use of the prospectus included in the shelf registration statement under specified circumstances upon receipt of notice from Devon.
If a “registration default” (as defined below) occurs with respect to a series of registrable securities, then additional interest shall accrue on the principal amount of the Restricted Notes of a particular series that are registrable securities at a rate of 0.25% per annum (which rate will be increased by an additional 0.25% per annum for each subsequent 90- day period that such additional interest continues to accrue; however, the rate at which such additional interest accrues may in no event exceed 0.50% per annum). The additional interest will cease to accrue when all registration defaults are cured. A “registration default” occurs if (1) (a) the registration statement has not been deemed effective on or prior to June 9, 2022 or (b) the exchange offers are not completed prior to June 9, 2022 and a shelf registration statement is required and is not declared effective on or prior to the later of June 9, 2022 and 60 days after delivery of a request by a holder for the filing of a shelf registration, or (2) if applicable, a shelf registration statement covering resales of the Restricted Notes has been declared effective and such shelf registration statement ceases to be effective or the prospectus contained therein ceases to be usable for resales of registrable securities (a) on more than two occasions of at least 30 consecutive days prior to the date on which there are no longer Restricted Notes that are “registrable securities” or (b) at any time in any 12-month period prior to the date on which there are no longer Restricted Notes that are “registrable securities,” and such failure to remain effective or be usable exists for more than 90 days (whether or not consecutive) in any 12-month period. A registration default is cured with respect to a series of Restricted Notes, and additional interest ceases to accrue on any registrable securities of a series of Restricted Notes, when the exchange offers are completed or the shelf registration statement is declared effective or the prospectus again becomes usable, as applicable, or such Restricted Notes cease to be “registrable securities.”
The Registration Rights Agreement defines “registrable securities” initially to mean the Restricted Notes and provides that the Restricted Notes will cease to be registrable securities upon the earliest to occur of the following: (1) when a registration statement with respect to such Restricted Notes has become effective and such Restricted Notes have been exchanged or disposed of pursuant to such registration statement, (2) when such Restricted Notes cease to be outstanding, (3) when such Restricted Notes have been sold pursuant to Rule 144 under the Securities Act (but not Rule 144A) without regard to volume restrictions, so long as the Company shall have removed or caused to be removed any restrictive legend on the Restricted Notes or (4) the date that is three years from June 9, 2021.
Any amounts of additional interest due will be payable in cash on the same original interest payment dates as interest on the Restricted Notes is payable.
This summary of the provisions of the Registration Rights Agreement does not purport to be complete and is subject to, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, all the provisions of the Registration Rights Agreement.
 
40

Table of Contents
U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS
The following discussion is a summary of U.S. federal income tax considerations generally applicable to the exchange of Restricted Notes for Registered Notes pursuant to the exchange offers, as of the date hereof. This discussion does not address specific tax considerations that may be relevant to particular persons in light of their individual circumstances (including, for example, entities treated as partnerships for U.S. federal income tax purposes or partners or members therein, banks or other financial institutions, broker-dealers, insurance companies, regulated investment companies, tax-exempt entities, common trust funds, controlled foreign corporations, dealers in securities or currencies, and persons in special situations, such as those who hold notes as part of a straddle, synthetic security, conversion transaction, or other integrated investment comprising notes and one or more other investments). In addition, this discussion does not describe any tax considerations arising under U.S. federal gift, estate or other tax laws, or under the tax laws of any state, local or foreign jurisdiction. This discussion is based upon the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, the Treasury Department regulations promulgated thereunder, and administrative and judicial interpretations thereof, all as of the date hereof and all of which are subject to change, possibly with retroactive effect. Each holder is urged to consult its tax advisor regarding the U.S. federal, state, local and non-U.S. income and other tax considerations relating to the exchange of Restricted Notes for Registered Notes and relating to the acquisition, ownership and disposition of the Registered Notes.
The exchange of an Restricted Note for a Registered Note pursuant to the exchange offers will not constitute a “significant modification” of the Restricted Note for U.S. federal income tax purposes and, accordingly, the Registered Note received by a holder will be treated as a continuation of the Restricted Note in the hands of such holder. As a result, there will be no U.S. federal income tax consequences to a holder who exchanges a Restricted Note for a Registered Note pursuant to the exchange offers and any such holder will have the same adjusted tax basis and holding period in the Registered Note as it had in the Restricted Note immediately before the exchange. A holder who does not exchange its Restricted Notes for Registered Notes pursuant to the exchange offers will not recognize any gain or loss, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, upon consummation of the exchange offers.
 
41

Table of Contents
PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION
Each broker-dealer that receives Registered Notes for its own account pursuant to the exchange offers must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus in connection with any resale of such Registered Notes. This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of Registered Notes received in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired by such broker-dealer as a result of market-making or other trading activities. The Company has agreed that, for a period of up to 180 days after the expiration date of the exchange offers, if requested by one or more such broker-dealers, the Company will amend or supplement this prospectus in order to expedite or facilitate the disposition of any Registered Notes by any such broker-dealers.
The Company will not receive any proceeds from any sale of Registered Notes by broker-dealers. Registered Notes received by broker-dealers for their own account pursuant to the exchange offers may be sold from time to time in one or more transactions in the over-the-counter market, in negotiated transactions, through the writing of options on the Registered Notes or a combination of such methods of resale, at market prices prevailing at the time of resale, at prices related to such prevailing market prices or at negotiated prices. Any such resale may be made directly to purchasers or to or through brokers or dealers who may receive compensation in the form of commissions or concessions from any such broker-dealer or the purchasers of any such Registered Notes. Any broker-dealer that resells Registered Notes that were received by it for its own account pursuant to the exchange offers, and any broker or dealer that participates in a distribution of such Registered Notes may be deemed to be an “underwriter” within the meaning of the Securities Act, and any profit on any such resale of Registered Notes and any commissions or concessions received by any such persons may be deemed to be underwriting compensation under the Securities Act. The letter of transmittal states that, by acknowledging that it will deliver and by delivering a prospectus, a broker-dealer will not be deemed to admit that it is an “underwriter” within the meaning of the Securities Act.
For a period of 180 days after the expiration time of the exchange offers, the Company will promptly send additional copies of this prospectus and any amendment or supplement to this prospectus to any broker-dealer that requests such documents in the letter of transmittal. The Company has agreed to pay certain expenses incident to the exchange offers (including, in certain circumstances, the expenses of one counsel for the holders of the Registered Notes) other than commissions or concessions of any brokers or dealers and will indemnify the holders of the Registered Notes (including any broker-dealers) against certain liabilities pursuant to the Registration Rights Agreement, including liabilities under the Securities Act.
 
42

Table of Contents
LEGAL MATTERS
Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP, New York, New York will pass on certain aspects of the validity of the Registered Notes offered in the exchange offers.
EXPERTS
Devon
The consolidated financial statements of Devon Energy Corporation as of December 31, 2020 and 2019, and for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2020, and management’s assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2020, have been incorporated by reference herein in reliance upon the report of KPMG LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, incorporated by reference herein, and upon the authority of said firm as experts in accounting and auditing. The audit report covering the December 31, 2020 consolidated financial statements refers to a change in the method of accounting for leases in 2019.
Certain estimates of Devon’s oil and natural gas reserves and related future net cash flows related to Devon’s properties as of December 31, 2020, incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement were based upon reserve estimates made by Devon’s reservoir engineers under the supervision of Devon’s management. A portion of these reserve estimates are audited each year by LaRoche Petroleum Consultants, Ltd, an independent petroleum engineering firm, and incorporated by reference herein upon authority of said firm as experts with respect to matters covered by such reports and in giving such reports.
WPX
The consolidated financial statements of WPX Energy, Inc. as of December 31, 2020 and 2019, and for the three years then ended, incorporated by reference in this prospectus, have been so included in reliance on the report of Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, given on the authority of such firm as experts in auditing and accounting.
Certain estimates of WPX’s oil and natural gas reserves and related future net cash flows related to WPX’s properties as of December 31, 2020, incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement were based upon reserve estimates made by WPX’s reservoir engineers under the supervision of WPX’s management. These reserve estimates were audited by Netherland, Sewell & Associates, Inc., an independent petroleum engineering firm, and incorporated by reference herein upon authority of said firm as experts with respect to matters covered by such reports and in giving such reports.
 
43

Table of Contents
INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE
The SEC allows us to “incorporate by reference” in this prospectus the information in other documents that we file with it, which means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to those publicly filed documents. The information incorporated by reference herein is considered to be a part of this prospectus, and information in documents that we file later with the SEC will automatically update and supersede information contained in documents filed earlier with the SEC or contained in this prospectus or a prospectus supplement. Accordingly, we incorporate by reference in this prospectus the documents listed below and any future filings that we may make with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act after the date of the initial registration statement and prior to the effectiveness of the registration statement and after the date of this prospectus and prior to the termination of the offering under this prospectus (excluding in each case information furnished pursuant to Item 2.02 or Item 7.01 of any Current Report on Form 8-K unless we specifically state in such Current Report that such information is to be considered “filed” under the Exchange Act, or we incorporate it by reference into a filing under the Securities Act or the Exchange Act):
 
 	1.	Our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2020;	
 
 	2.	Our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March  31, 2021, June  30, 2021 and September 30, 2021;	
 
 	3.	The portions of our Definitive Proxy Statement filed April  23, 2021 that are specifically incorporated by reference into our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2020; and	
 
 	4.	Our Current Reports on Form 8-K filed on January  7, 2021, January  19, 2021, January  22, 2021, March  5, 2021, March  11, 2021, May  10, 2021, May  24, 2021, June  9, 2021, June  11, 2021 and on Form 8-K/A filed on February 17, 2021.	
You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus and in any supplement hereto. We have not authorized any person, including any salesperson or broker, to provide information other than that provided in this prospectus and in any supplement hereto. We have not authorized anyone to provide you with different information. We are not making an offer of the securities in any jurisdiction where the offer is not permitted. You should assume that the information in this prospectus and in any supplement hereto is accurate only as of the date on its cover page and that any information incorporated by reference herein is accurate only as of the date of the document incorporated by reference.
We will provide without charge to each person to whom a copy of this prospectus has been delivered, upon written or oral request, a copy of any or all of the documents we incorporate by reference in this prospectus, other than any exhibit to any of those documents, unless we have specifically incorporated that exhibit by reference into the information this prospectus incorporates. You may request copies by writing or telephoning us at the following address:
Devon Energy Corporation
333 West Sheridan Avenue
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102-5015
Attention: Corporate Secretary
Telephone: (405) 235-3611
CorporateSecretary@dvn.com
To obtain timely delivery of any of our filings, agreements or other documents, you must make your request to us no later than                    , 2021. In the event that we extend the exchange offers, you must submit your request at least five business days before the expiration date of the exchange offers, as extended.
Except as expressly provided above, no other information is incorporated by reference into this prospectus.
 
44

Table of Contents
WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION
We have filed with the SEC a registration statement on Form S-4 (File No. 333-             ) under the Securities Act that registers the Registered Notes that will be offered in exchange for the Restricted Notes. The registration statement, including the attached exhibits and schedules, contains additional relevant information about us and the Registered Notes. The rules and regulations of the SEC allow us to omit from this document certain information included in the registration statement.
We are subject to the informational requirements of the Exchange Act and file reports and other information with the SEC. Our SEC filings are available to the public from the SEC’s website at http://www.sec.gov. We also maintain an Internet site at http://www.devonenergy.com. Our website and the information contained therein or connected thereto shall not be deemed to be incorporated herein, and you should not rely on any such information in making an investment decision.

45

Table of Contents

 

DEVON ENERGY CORPORATION
Offers to Exchange the Notes Set Forth Below
Registered Under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended
for
Any and All Outstanding Restricted Notes
Set Forth Opposite the Corresponding Registered Notes

REGISTERED NOTES	  	RESTRICTED NOTES	
$224,079,000 8.250% Notes due 2023
(CUSIP No. 25179M BB8)	  	$224,079,000 8.250% Notes due 2023
(CUSIP No. 25179M AW3 AND U0856A AA7)	
$465,268,000 5.250% Notes due 2024
(CUSIP No. 25179M BC6)	  	$465,268,000 5.250% Notes due 2024
(CUSIP No. 25179M AX1 AND U0856A AB5)	
$377,557,000 5.250% Notes due 2027
(CUSIP No. 25179M BD4)	  	$377,557,000 5.250% Notes due 2027
(CUSIP No. 25179M AY9 AND U0856A AC3)	
$322,488,000 5.875% Notes due 2028
(CUSIP No. 25179M BE2)	  	$322,488,000 5.875% Notes due 2028
(CUSIP No. 25179M AZ6 AND U0856A AD1)	
$573,827,000 4.500% Notes due 2030
(CUSIP No. 25179M BF9)	  	$573,827,000 4.500% Notes due 2030
(CUSIP No. 25179M BA0 AND U0856A AE9)	

PROSPECTUS

                    , 2021

 

Table of Contents
DEVON ENERGY CORPORATION
PART II
INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS
 
Item 20.	Indemnification of Directors and Officers	
Delaware General Corporation Law
Devon is incorporated under the laws of the state of Delaware.
Section 145(a) of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware (the “DGCL”) authorizes a corporation to indemnify any person who was or is a party, or is threatened to be made a party, to a threatened, pending or completed action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative (other than an action by or in the right of the corporation), by reason of the fact that the person is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, against expenses (including attorneys’ fees), judgments, fines and amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by the person in connection with such action, suit or proceeding, if the person acted in good faith and in a manner the person reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of the corporation and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe the person’s conduct was unlawful.
Section 145(b) of the DGCL provides in relevant part that a corporation may indemnify any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed action or suit by or in the right of the corporation to procure a judgment in its favor by reason of the fact that the person is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against expenses (including attorneys’ fees) actually and reasonably incurred by the person in connection with the defense or settlement of such action or suit if the person acted in good faith and in a manner the person reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the corporation and except that no indemnification shall be made in respect of any claim, issue or matter as to which such person shall have been adjudged to be liable to the corporation unless and only to the extent that the Court of Chancery or the court in which such action or suit was brought shall determine upon application that, despite the adjudication of liability but in view of all the circumstances of the case, such person is fairly and reasonably entitled to indemnity for such expenses which the Court of Chancery or such other court shall deem proper.
The DGCL also provides that indemnification under Sections 145(a) and (b) can only be made upon a determination that indemnification of the present or former director, officer or employee or agent is proper in the circumstances because such person has met the applicable standard of conduct set forth in Sections 145(a) and (b). Such determination shall be made, with respect to a person who is a director or officer at the time of such determination, (1) by a majority vote of directors who are not a party to the action at issue (even though less than a quorum), or (2) by a majority vote of a designated committee of these directors (even though less than a quorum), or (3) if there are no such directors, or these directors authorize, by the written opinion of independent legal counsel, or (4) by the stockholders.
Section 145(c) of the DGCL provides that to the extent a present or former director or officer of a corporation has been successful on the merits or otherwise in defense of any action, suit or proceeding referred to in Sections 145(a) or (b), or in defense of any claim, issue or matter therein, such person shall be indemnified against expenses (including attorney’s fees) actually and reasonably incurred by such person in connection therewith.
Section 145(e) of the DGCL provides that expenses (including attorneys’ fees) incurred by an officer or director of the corporation in defending any civil, criminal, administrative or investigative action, suit or
 
II-1

Table of Contents
proceeding may be paid by the corporation in advance of the final disposition of such action, suit or proceeding upon receipt of an undertaking by or on behalf of such director or officer to repay such amount if it shall ultimately be determined that such person is not entitled to be indemnified by the corporation as authorized in Section 145 of the DGCL. Such expenses (including attorneys’ fees) incurred by former directors and officers or other employees and agents of the corporation or by persons serving at the request of the corporation as directors, officers, employees or agents of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise may be so paid upon such terms and conditions, if any, as the corporation deems appropriate.
Section 145(g) of the DGCL also empowers a corporation to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against any liability asserted against such person and incurred by such person in any such capacity, or arising out of such person’s status as such, whether or not the corporation would have the power to indemnify such person against such liability under Section 145 of the DGCL.
Section 102(b)(7) of the DGCL permits a corporation to provide for eliminating or limiting the personal liability of one of its directors for any monetary damages related to a breach of fiduciary duty as a director, as long as the corporation does not eliminate or limit the liability of a director for (a) a breach of the director’s duty of loyalty to the corporation or its stockholders, (b) acts or omissions not in good faith or involving intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law, (c) a violation of Section 174 of the DGCL (unlawful dividends) or (d) any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit.
Article VIII of Devon’s restated certificate of incorporation eliminates the personal liability of Devon’s directors to the fullest extent permitted by the DGCL. Such section eliminates the personal liability of a director to Devon or its stockholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director, except for liability (a) for any breach of the director’s duty of loyalty to Devon or its stockholders, (b) for acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law, (c) under Section 174 of the DGCL (unlawful dividends) or (d) for any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit. Under the amended and restated bylaws of Devon (the “Devon Bylaws”), Devon agrees that it is the indemnitor of first resort to provide advancement of expenses or indemnification to directors and officers.
Article VIII of the Devon Bylaws provides that Devon will indemnify any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative (other than an action by or in the right of Devon) by reason of the fact that such person is or was a director or officer of Devon, or is or was a director or officer of Devon serving at the request of Devon as a director or officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust, employee benefit plan or other enterprise, against expenses (including attorneys’ fees), judgments, fines and amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by such person in connection with such action, suit or proceeding if such person acted in good faith and in a manner such person reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of Devon and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe such person’s conduct was unlawful. The termination of any action, suit or proceeding by judgment, order, settlement, conviction or upon a plea of nolo contendere or its equivalent will not, of itself, create a presumption that the person did not act in good faith and in a manner which such person reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of Devon and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had reasonable cause to believe that such person’s conduct was unlawful.
Article VIII of the Devon Bylaws also provides that Devon will indemnify any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed action or suit by or in the right of Devon to procure a judgment in its favor by reason of the fact that such person is or was a director or officer of Devon, or is or was a director or officer of Devon serving at the request of Devon as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust employee benefit plan or other enterprise against expenses (including attorneys’ fees) actually and reasonably incurred by such person in connection with the
 
II-2

Table of Contents
defense or settlement of such action or suit if such person acted in good faith and in a manner such person reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of Devon; except that no indemnification will be made in respect of any claim, issue or matter as to which such person will have been adjudged to be liable to Devon unless and only to the extent that the Court of Chancery or the court in which such action or suit was brought will determine upon application that, despite the adjudication of liability but in view of all the circumstances of the case, such person is fairly and reasonably entitled to indemnity for such expenses which the Court of Chancery or such other court will deem proper.
Devon is also authorized under the Devon Bylaws to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a director or officer of Devon, or is or was a director or officer of Devon serving at the request of Devon as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust, employee benefit plan or other enterprise against any liability asserted against such person and incurred by such person in any such capacity, or arising out of such person’s status as such, whether or not Devon would have the power or the obligation to indemnify such person against such liability under the provisions of Article VIII of the Devon Bylaws. Devon has purchased such insurance.
Devon has entered into indemnification agreements with each of our directors. Subject to various terms and conditions, the indemnification agreements provide for, among other things, (i) indemnification rights for the directors with respect to certain claims and liabilities to the fullest extent permitted by Delaware law, (ii) the right to advancement of expenses for the directors with respect to certain claims and liabilities, (iii) clarification for the processes used to determine whether a director is entitled to indemnification and (iv) the maintenance of directors and officers liability insurance coverage for the directors. Devon has also entered into agreements with indemnification provisions with certain officers. These provisions indemnify those officers to the maximum extent permitted by law against costs, losses, claims, damages or other liabilities arising from their service to Devon and its affiliates, and such provisions also obligate Devon to maintain directors and officers liability insurance coverage for such officers, subject to certain conditions.
 
Item 21.	Exhibits and Financial Statement Schedules	

	Number	  		Description	  		Method of Filing	
				
  3.1	  	Devon’s Restated Certificate of Incorporation	  	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.1 of Devon’s Form 10-K filed February 21, 2013; File No. 001-32318		
				
  3.2	  	Devon’s Bylaws	  	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.1 of Devon’s Form 8-K filed January 27, 2016; File No. 001-32318		
				
  4.1	  	Indenture, dated as of July 12, 2011, between Devon Energy Corporation and UMB Bank, National Association	  	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.1 to Devon’s Form 8-K, filed with the SEC on July 12, 2011; File No. 001-32318		
				
  4.2	  	Supplemental Indenture No. 6, dated as of June  9, 2021, between Devon Energy Corporation and UMB Bank, National Association	  	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.2 of Devon’s Form 8-K filed June 9, 2021; File No. 001-32318		
				
  4.3	  	Supplemental Indenture No. 7, dated as of June  9, 2021, between Devon Energy Corporation and UMB Bank, National Association	  	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.3 of Devon’s Form 8-K filed June 9, 2021; File No. 001-32318		
				
  4.4	  	Forms of Registered Notes	  	Included in Exhibit 4.2 and Exhibit 4.3		
 
II-3

Table of Contents

	Number	  		Description	  		Method of Filing	
				
  4.5	  	Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of June  9, 2021, by and among Devon Energy Corporation, BofA Securities, Inc., Citigroup Global Markets Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC	  	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 of Devon’s Form 8-K filed June 9, 2021; File No. 001-32318		
				
  5.1	  	Legal Opinion of Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP	  	Filed herewith		
				
23.1	  	Consent of KPMG LLP, Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm for Devon Energy Corporation	  	Filed herewith		
				
23.2	  	Consent of Ernst & Young LLP, Independent Auditors for WPX Energy, Inc.	  	Filed herewith		
				
23.3	  	Consent of Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP	  	Included in Exhibit 5.1		
				
23.4	  	Consent of LaRoche Petroleum Consultants, Ltd. – Devon Energy Corporation	  	Filed herewith		
				
23.5	  	Consent of Netherland, Sewell & Associates, Inc. – WPX Energy, Inc.	  	Filed herewith		
				
24.1	  	Powers of Attorney (included on signature pages attached hereto)	  	Filed herewith		
				
25.1	  	Statement of Eligibility of UMB Bank, National Association, as trustee with respect to the Indenture, dated as of July 12, 2011	  	Filed herewith		
				
99.1	  	Form of Letter of Transmittal	  	Filed herewith		
 
Item 22.	Undertakings	
The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes:
 
 	(1)	To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:	
 
 	(i)	To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933;	
 
 	(ii)	To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the SEC pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20% change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the “Calculation of Registration Fee” table in the effective registration statement; and	
 
 	(iii)	To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement.	
 
II-4

Table of Contents

 	(2)	That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.	
 
 	(3)	To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.	
 
 	(4)	That, for purposes of determining liability under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser, each prospectus filed pursuant to Rule 424(b) as part of a registration statement relating to an offering, other than registration statements relying on Rule 430B or other than prospectuses filed in reliance on Rule 430A, shall be deemed to be part of and included in the registration statement as of the date it is first used after effectiveness. Provided, however, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement or made in a document incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference into the registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement will, as to a purchaser with a time of contract of sale prior to such first use, supersede or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement or prospectus that was part of the registration statement or made in any such document immediately prior to such date of first use.	
 
 	(5)	That, for the purpose of determining liability of the Registrant under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser in the initial distribution of the securities, the undersigned Registrant undertakes that in a primary offering of securities of the undersigned Registrant pursuant to this registration statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, the undersigned Registrant will be a seller to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:	
 
 	(iv)	Any preliminary prospectus or prospectus of the undersigned Registrant relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424;	
 
 	(v)	Any free writing prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of the undersigned Registrant or used or referred to by the undersigned Registrant;	
 
 	(vi)	The portion of any other free writing prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about the undersigned Registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of the undersigned Registrant; and	
 
 	(vii)	Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by the undersigned Registrant to the purchaser.	
 
 	(6)	To respond to requests for information that is incorporated by reference into the prospectus pursuant to Items 4, 10(b), 11, or 13 of this Form, within one business day of receipt of such request, and to send the incorporated documents by first class mail or other equally prompt means. This includes information contained in documents filed subsequent to the effective date of the registration statement through the date of responding to the request.	
 
 	(7)	To supply by means of a post-effective amendment all information concerning a transaction, and the company being acquired involved therein, that was not the subject of and included in the registration statement when it became effective.	
Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the Registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of 1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the Registrant in the successful defense of any
 
II-5

Table of Contents
action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the Registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of 1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.
 
II-6

Table of Contents
SIGNATURES
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, the Registrant has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Oklahoma City, State of Oklahoma, on November 10, 2021.

DEVON ENERGY CORPORATION	
		
By:    	 	/s/ Richard E. Muncrief	
	 	Richard E. Muncrief
President and Chief Executive Officer	
POWER OF ATTORNEY
The undersigned do hereby constitute and appoint Richard E. Muncrief, Jeffrey L. Ritenour and Dennis C. Cameron, or any one of them acting alone, our true and lawful attorneys and agents, to sign for us or any of us in our names and in the capacities indicated below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to this Registration Statement and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto and other documents required in connection therewith, and to do any and all acts and things in our names and in the capacities indicated below, which said attorneys and agents, or any of them, may deem necessary or advisable to enable the Registrant to comply with the Securities Act and any rules, regulations, and requirements of the Securities Exchange Commission, in connection with this Registration Statement; and we do hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys and agents, or any of them, shall do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act, this Registration Statement has been signed below by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated below on November 10, 2021.

	Signature	  		Title	
			
/s/ Richard E. Muncrief	  	President, Chief Executive Officer and Director
(Principal Executive Officer)		
Richard E. Muncrief				
			
/s/ Jeffrey L. Ritenour	  	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer
(Principal Financial Officer)		
Jeffrey L. Ritenour				
			
/s/ Jeremy D. Humphers	  	Senior Vice President and Chief Accounting Officer
(Principal Accounting Officer)		
Jeremy D. Humphers				
			
/s/ David A. Hager	  	Executive Chair and Director		
David A. Hager	  			
			
/s/ Barbara M. Baumann	  	Director		
Barbara M. Baumann	  			
			
/s/ John E. Bethancourt	  	Director		
John E. Bethancourt	  			
			
/s/ Ann G. Fox	  	Director		
Ann G. Fox	  			
 
II-7

Table of Contents

	Signature	  		Title	
			
/s/ Kelt Kindick	  	Director		
Kelt Kindick	  			
			
/s/ John Krenicki Jr.	  	Director		
John Krenicki Jr.	  			
			
/s/ Karl F. Kurz	  	Director		
Karl F. Kurz	  			
			
/s/ Robert A. Mosbacher, Jr.	  	Director		
Robert A. Mosbacher, Jr.	  			
			
/s/ Duane C. Radtke	  	Director		
Duane C. Radtke	  			
			
/s/ Valerie M. Williams	  	Director		
Valerie M. Williams	  			
 
II-8

Exhibit 5.1
[LETTERHEAD OF SKADDEN, ARPS, SLATE, MEAGHER & FLOM LLP]
November 10, 2021
Devon Energy Corporation
333 W. Sheridan Ave
Oklahoma City, OK 73102
Re: Devon Energy Corporation
Registration Statement on Form S-4
Ladies and Gentlemen:
We have acted as special United States counsel to Devon Energy Corporation, a Delaware corporation (the “Company”), in connection with the public offering by the Company of up to (i) $224,079,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s 8.250% Senior Notes due 2023 (the “2023 Exchange Notes”), (ii) $465,268,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s 5.250% Senior Notes due 2024 (the “2024 Exchange Notes”), (iii) $377,557,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s 5.250% Senior Notes due 2027 (the “2027 Exchange Notes”), (iv) $322,488,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s 5.875% Senior Notes due 2028 (the “2028 Exchange Notes”), and (v) $573,827,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s 4.500% Senior Notes due 2030 (the “2030 Exchange Notes” and, together with the 2023 Exchange Notes, the 2024 Exchange Notes, the 2027 Exchange Notes and the 2028 Exchange Notes, the “Exchange Notes”), each to be issued under the Indenture, dated as of July 12, 2011 (the “Base Indenture”), between the Company and UMB Bank, National Association, as trustee (the “Trustee”), as supplemented by Supplemental Indenture No. 6, dated as of June 9, 2021 (the “Supplemental Indenture No. 6”), between the Company and the Trustee, and as supplemented by Supplemental Indenture No. 7, dated as of June 9, 2021 (together with the Base Indenture and the Supplemental Indenture No. 6, the “Indenture”), between the Company and the Trustee.
The Exchange Notes are to be issued pursuant to an offer (the “Exchange Offer”) to exchange an aggregate principal amount of up to (i) $224,079,000 of the 2023 Exchange Notes, which have been registered under the Securities Act of 1933 (the “Securities Act”), for a like principal amount of the Company’s issued and outstanding 8.250% Senior Notes due 2023 (the “2023 Original Notes”), (ii) $465,268,000 of the 2024 Exchange Notes, which have been registered under the Securities Act, for a like principal amount of the Company’s issued and outstanding 5.250% Senior Notes due 2024 (the “2024 Original Notes”), (iii) $377,557,000 of the 2027 Exchange Notes, which have been registered under the Securities Act, for a like principal amount of the Company’s issued and outstanding 5.250% Senior Notes due 2027 (the “2027 Original Notes”), (iv) $322,488,000 of the 2028 Exchange Notes, which have been registered under the Securities Act, for a like principal amount of the Company’s issued and outstanding 5.875% Senior Notes due 2028 (the “2028 Original Notes”), and (v) $573,827,000 of the 2030 Exchange Notes, which have been registered under the Securities Act, for a like principal amount of the Company’s issued and outstanding 4.500% Senior Notes due 2030 (the “2030 Original Notes” and, together with the 2023 Original Notes, the 2024 Original Notes, the 2027 Original Notes and the 2028 Original Notes, the “Original Notes”), in each case as contemplated by the Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of June 9, 2021 (the “Registration Rights Agreement”), among the Company and BofA Securities, Inc., Citigroup Global Markets Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC.

Devon Energy Corporation
November 10, 2021
Page 2
 
This opinion is being furnished in accordance with the requirements of Item 601(b)(5) of Regulation S-K under the Securities Act.
In rendering the opinions stated herein, we have examined and relied upon the following:
(a) the registration statement on Form S-4 of the Company relating to the Exchange Notes filed on the date hereof with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the “Commission”) under the Securities Act (such registration statement being hereinafter referred to as the “Registration Statement”);
(b) an executed copy of the Registration Rights Agreement;
(c) an executed copy of the Indenture;
(d) the forms of global certificates included in the Indenture evidencing the Exchange Notes to be registered in the name of Cede & Co. (the “Exchange Note Certificates”);
(e) an executed copy of a certificate of Edward Highberger, Assistant Secretary of the Company, dated the date hereof (the “Secretary’s Certificate”);
(f) a copy of the Company’s Restated Certificate of Incorporation certified by the Secretary of State of the State of Delaware as of November 10, 2021, and certified pursuant to the Secretary’s Certificate;
(g) a copy of the Company’s By-laws, as amended and in effect as of the date hereof and certified pursuant to the Secretary’s Certificate;
(h) a copy of a certificate, dated the date hereof, from the Secretary of State of the State of Delaware with respect to the Company’s existence and good standing in the State of Delaware; and
(i) copies of certain resolutions of the Board of Directors of the Company, adopted on September 26, 2020, certified pursuant to the Secretary’s Certificate (collectively, the “Board Resolutions”).
We have also examined originals or copies, certified or otherwise identified to our satisfaction, of such records of the Company and such agreements, certificates and receipts of public officials, certificates of officers or other representatives of the Company and others, and such other documents as we have deemed necessary or appropriate as a basis for the opinion stated below.
In our examination, we have assumed the genuineness of all signatures, including electronic signatures, the legal capacity and competency of all natural persons, the authenticity of all documents submitted to us as originals, the conformity to original documents of all documents submitted to us as facsimile, electronic, certified or photocopied copies, and the authenticity of the originals of such copies. As to any facts relevant to the opinion stated herein that we did not independently establish or verify, we have relied upon statements and representations of officers and other representatives of the Company and others and of public officials including, the facts and conclusions set forth in the Secretary’s Certificate.
We do not express any opinion with respect to the laws of any jurisdiction other than (i) the laws of the State of New York, and (ii) the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware (the “DGCL”) (all of the foregoing being referred to as “Opined on Law”).
As used herein, “Transaction Documents” means the Indenture and the Exchange Note Certificates.
Based upon the foregoing and subject to the qualifications and assumptions stated herein, we are of the opinion that when the Exchange Note Certificates have been duly executed by the Company and duly authenticated by the Trustee in accordance with the terms of the Indenture, and have been issued and delivered by the Company upon consummation of the Exchange Offer against receipt of the Original Notes to be surrendered in exchange therefor in accordance with the terms of the Indenture, the Registration Rights Agreement and the Exchange Offer, the Exchange Note Certificates will constitute valid and binding obligations of the Company, enforceable against the Company in accordance with their terms under the laws of the State of New York.

Devon Energy Corporation
November 10, 2021
Page 3
 
The opinion stated herein is subject to the following qualifications:
(a) we do not express any opinion with respect to the effect on the opinions stated herein of any bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, moratorium, fraudulent transfer, preference and other similar laws or governmental orders affecting creditors’ rights generally, and the opinions stated herein are limited by such laws and orders and by general principles of equity (regardless of whether enforcement is sought in equity or at law);
(b) we do not express any opinion with respect to any law, rule or regulation that is applicable to any party to any of the Transaction Documents or the transactions contemplated thereby solely because such law, rule or regulation is part of a regulatory regime applicable to any such party or any of its affiliates as a result of the specific assets or business operations of such party or such affiliates;
(c) except to the extent expressly stated in the opinion contained herein, we have assumed that each of the Transaction Documents constitutes the valid and binding obligation of each party to such Transaction Document, enforceable against such party in accordance with its terms;
(d) we do not express any opinion with respect to the enforceability of any provision contained in any Transaction Document relating to any indemnification, contribution, non-reliance, exculpation, release, limitation or exclusion of remedies, waiver or other provisions having similar effect that may be contrary to public policy or violative of federal or state securities laws, rules or regulations, or to the extent any such provision purports to, or has the effect of, waiving or altering any statute of limitations;
(e) we call to your attention that irrespective of the agreement of the parties to any Transaction Document, a court may decline to hear a case on grounds of forum non conveniens or other doctrine limiting the availability of such court as a forum for resolution of disputes; in addition, we call to your attention that we do not express any opinion with respect to the subject matter jurisdiction of the federal courts of the United States of America in any action arising out of or relating to any Transaction Document;
(f) the opinions stated herein are limited to the agreements and documents specifically identified in the opinions contained herein without regard to any agreement or other document referenced in such agreement or document (including agreements or other documents incorporated by reference or attached or annexed thereto);
(g) to the extent that any opinion relates to the enforceability of the choice of New York law and choice of New York forum provisions contained in the Transaction Documents, the opinion stated herein is subject to the qualification that such enforceability may be subject to, in each case, (i) the exceptions and limitations in New York General Obligations Law sections 5-1401 and 5-1402 and (ii) principles of comity and constitutionality.
In addition, in rendering the foregoing opinion we have assumed that, at all applicable times:
(a) neither the execution and delivery by the Company of the Transaction Documents nor the performance by the Company of its obligations under each of the Transaction Documents, including the issuance of the Exchange Notes: (i) constitutes or will constitute a violation of, or a default under, any lease, indenture, agreement or other instrument to which the Company or its property is subject (except that we do not make the assumption set forth in this clause (ii) with respect to those agreements or instruments expressed to be governed by the laws of the State of New York which are listed in Part II of the Registration Statement or the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2020), (ii) contravenes or will contravene any order or decree of any governmental authority to which the Company or its property is subject, or (iii) violates or will violate any law, rule or regulation to which the Company or its property is subject (except that we do not make the assumption set forth in this clause (iii) with respect to the Opined-on Law);
(b) neither the execution and delivery by the Company of the Transaction Documents nor the performance by the Company of its obligations under each of the Transaction Documents, including the issuance of the Exchange Notes, requires or will require the consent, approval, licensing or authorization of, or any filing, recording or registration with, any governmental authority under any law, rule or regulation of any jurisdiction; and
(c) the Base Indenture has been duly authorized, executed and delivered by all requisite corporate action on the part of the Company.

Devon Energy Corporation
November 10, 2021
Page 4
 
We hereby consent to the filing of this opinion with the Commission as an exhibit to the Registration Statement. We also hereby consent to the reference to our firm under the heading “Legal Matters” in the Registration Statement. In giving this consent, we do not thereby admit that we are within the category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the Securities Act or the Rules and Regulations. This opinion is expressed as of the date hereof unless otherwise expressly stated, and we disclaim any undertaking to advise you of any subsequent changes in the facts stated or assumed herein or of any subsequent changes in applicable laws.
Very truly yours,
/s/ Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP
MJH

Exhibit 23.1
Consent of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm
We consent to the use of our report dated February 17, 2021, with respect to the consolidated balance sheets as of December 31, 2020 and 2019, the related consolidated statements of comprehensive earnings, equity, and cash flows for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2020, and the related notes, of Devon Energy Corporation and the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2020, incorporated herein by reference and to the reference to our firm under the heading “Experts” in the prospectus.
Our report refers to a change in the method of accounting for leases in 2019 due to the adoption of Accounting Standards Update 2016-02, Leases (Topic 842).
/s/ KPMG LLP
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma
November 10, 2021

Exhibit 23.2
Consent of Independent Auditors
We consent to the reference to our firm under the caption “Experts” in the Registration Statement (Form S-4) and related Prospectus of Devon Energy Corporation and the incorporation by reference of our report dated February 17, 2021 with respect to the consolidated financial statements of WPX Energy, Inc. included in Devon Energy Corporation’s Current Report (Form 8-K/A) dated February 17, 2021, filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.
/s/ Ernst & Young, LLP
Tulsa, Oklahoma
November 10, 2021

Exhibit 23.4
Consent of LaRoche Petroleum Consultants, Ltd.
We consent to the reference to our firm name in this Registration Statement on Form S-4 of Devon Energy Corporation and the reference to our report for Devon Energy Corporation as of the year ended December 31, 2020, which report is included and incorporated herein by reference.

LaRoche Petroleum Consultants, Ltd.
By: LPC, Inc., as General Partner
 	
By: /s/ William M. Kazmann                                	
Name: William M. Kazmann	
Title:    President	
Date: November 10, 2021

Exhibit 23.5
CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT PETROLEUM ENGINEERS AND GEOLOGISTS
We hereby consent to the references to our firm, in the context in which they appear, and to the references to and the filing and incorporation by reference of our audit letter as of December 31, 2020, prepared for WPX Energy, Inc., included in or made part of this Registration Statement on Form S-4 of Devon Energy Corporation. We hereby further consent to the reference to this firm under the heading “Experts” in such Registration Statement.

NETHERLAND, SEWELL & ASSOCIATES, INC.	
		
By:	 	/s/ C.H. (Scott) Rees III, P.E.	
	 	 C.H. (Scott) Rees III, P.E.	
	 	 Chairman and Chief Executive Officer	
Dallas, Texas
November 10, 2021

Exhibit 25.1

 
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM T-1

STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY
UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF A
CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE

UMB BANK, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION
(Exact name of trustee as specified in its charter)

44-0194180
(I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

1010 Grand Blvd., Kansas City, Missouri	 	64106	
(Address of principal executive offices)	 	(Zip Code)	

DEVON ENERGY CORPORATION
(Exact name of obligor as specified in its charter)

Delaware	 	73-1567067	
(State or other jurisdiction of
incorporation or organization)	 	(I.R.S. employer
identification No.)	

333 W. Sheridan Ave
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma	 	73102-5015	
(Address of principal executive offices)	 	(Zip Code)	

Senior Debt Securities
(Title of the indenture securities)

 

Corporate Bonds
 
Item 1.	General Information	
 
 	(a)	Name and address of each examining or supervising authority to which the Trustee is subject is as follows:	
The Comptroller of the Currency
Mid-Western District
2345 Grand Avenue, Suite 700
Kansas City, Missouri 64108
Federal Reserve Bank of Kansas City
Federal Reserve P.O. Station
Kansas City, Missouri 64198
Supervising Examiner
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation
720 Olive Street, Suite 2909
St. Louis, Missouri 63101
 
 	(b)	The Trustee is authorized to exercise corporate trust powers.	
 
Item 2.	Affiliations with obligor. The Obligor is not affiliated with the Trustee.	
 
Item 3.	Voting securities of the Trustee.	
NOT APPLICABLE.
 
Item 4.	Trusteeships under other indentures.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 5.	Interlocking directorates and similar relationships with the obligor or underwriters.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 6.	Voting securities of the trustee owned by the obligor or its officials.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 7.	Voting securities of the trustee owned by underwriters or their officials.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 8.	Securities of the obligor owned or held by the trustee.	

NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 9.	Securities of the underwriters owned or held by the trustee.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 10.	Ownership or holdings by the trustee of voting securities of certain affiliates or security holders of the obligor.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 11.	Ownership or holdings by the trustee of any securities of a person owning 50 percent or more of the voting securities of the obligor.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 12.	Indebtedness of the Obligor to the Trustee.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 13.	Defaults of the Obligor.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 14.	Affiliations with the Underwriters.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 15.	Foreign Trustee.	
NOT APPLICABLE
 
Item 16.	List of Exhibits	
Listed below are all exhibits as a part of this Statement of eligibility and qualification.
 
 	1.	Articles of Association of the Trustee, as now in effect (Exhibit 1 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 333-74008).	
 
 	2.	Certificate of Authority from the Comptroller of the Currency evidencing a change of the corporate title of the Association. (Exhibit 2 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 333-74008).	

 	3.	Certificate from the Comptroller of the Currency evidencing authority to exercise corporate trust powers and a letter evidencing a change of the corporate title of the Association. (Exhibit 3 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 333-74008).	
 
 	4.	Bylaws, as amended of the Trustee (Exhibit 4 to From T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 333-74008).	
 
 	5.	N/A	
 
 	6.	Consent of the Trustee required by Section 321(b) of the Act (Exhibit 6 to Registration Statement No. 333-74008).	
 
 	7.	Report of Condition of the Trustee as of September 30, 2021.	
SIGNATURE
Pursuant to the requirements of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, the Trustee, UMB Bank, National Association, a national bank organized and existing under the laws of the United States of America, has duly caused this statement of eligibility to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, all in the city of Kansas City, and State of Missouri, on the 3rd day of November, 2021.

UMB BANK, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION	
		
BY:	 	/s/ Mauri Cowen	
	 	Mauri Cowen Senior Vice President	
Date: November 10, 2021

T-1 EXHIBIT 7

					
Umb Bank, National Association—FDIC Certificate Number: 8273
 	  	                    	  	FFIEC 031            
Page 17 of 89            
RC-1	
Consolidated Report of Condition for Insured Banks
 
and Savings Associations for September 30, 2021	  				
 
All schedules are to be reported in thousands of dollars. Unless otherwise indicated, report the amount outstanding as of the last business day of the quarter.
Schedule RC—Balance Sheet

 	 	 	 	                                                                                                                           	 	Dollar Amounts in Thousands     	 	RCFD 	 	Amount      	 		
Assets	 		 		 		 		 	 	 		
1. Cash and balances due from depository institutions (from Schedule RC-A):	 		 		 		 		 	 	 		
	 	a. Noninterest-bearing balances and currency and coin (1)	 		 		 		 	0081	 	449,725 	 	1.a.	
	 	b. Interest-bearing balances (2)	 		 		 		 	0071	 	5,709,265 	 	1.b.	
2. Securities:	 		 		 		 		 	 	 		
	 	a. Held-to-maturity securities (from Schedule RC-B, column A) (3)	 		 		 		 	JJ34	 	1,087,308 	 	2.a.	
	 	b. Available-for-sale debt securities (from Schedule RC-B, column D)	 		 		 		 	1773	 	11,162,640 	 	2.b.	
	 	c. Equity securities with readily determinable fair values not held for trading (4)	 		 		 		 	JA22	 	32,663 	 	2.c.	
3. Federal funds sold and securities purchased under agreements to resell:	 		 		 		 		 	 	 		
	 	a. Federal funds sold	 		 		 	RCON          	 	B987	 	0 	 	3.a.	
	 	b. Securities purchased under agreements to resell (5,6)	 		 		 	RCFD          	 	B989	 	1,091,426 	 	3.b.	
4. Loans and lease financing receivables (from Schedule RC-C):	 		 		 		 	RCFD	 	 	 		
	 	a. Loans and leases held for sale	 		 		 		 	5369	 	4,645 	 	4.a.	
	 	b. Loans and leases held for investment	 		 	B528 	 	16,469,432          	 		 	 	 	4.b.	
	 	c. LESS: Allowance for loan and lease losses (7)	 		 	3123 	 	194,156          	 		 	 	 	4.c.	
	 	d. Loans and leases held for investment, net of allowance (item 4.b minus 4.c)	 		 		 		 	B529	 	16,275,276 	 	4.d.	
5. Trading assets (from Schedule RC-D)	 		 		 		 	3545	 	62,129 	 	5.	
6. Premises and fixed assets (including capitalized leases)	 		 		 		 	2145	 	215,528 	 	6.	
7. Other real estate owned (from Schedule RC-M)	 		 		 		 	2150	 	1,050 	 	7.	
8. Investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries and associated companies	 		 		 		 	2130	 	0 	 	8.	
9. Direct and indirect investments in real estate ventures	 		 		 		 	3656	 	0 	 	9.	
10. Intangible assets (from Schedule RC-M)	 		 		 		 	2143	 	149,099 	 	10.	
11. Other assets (from Schedule RC-F) (6)	 		 		 		 	2160	 	1,093,648 	 	11.	
12. Total assets (sum of items 1 through 11)	 		 		 		 	2170	 	37,334,402 	 	12.	
Liabilities	 		 		 		 		 	 	 		
13. Deposits:	 		 		 		 	RCON 	 	 	 		
	 	a. In domestic offices (sum of totals of columns A and C from Schedule RC-E, Part I)	 		 		 		 	2200	 	31,500,908 	 	13.a.	
	 	(1) Noninterest-bearing (8)	 	RCON 	 	6631 	 	13,454,837          	 		 	 	 	13.a.1.	
	 	(2) Interest-bearing	 	RCON 	 	6636 	 	18,046,071          	 		 	 	 	13.a.2.	
	 	b. In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement subsidiaries, and IBFs	 		 		 		 	RCFN	 	 	 		
	 	(from Schedule RC-E, Part II)	 		 		 		 	2200	 	0 	 	13.b.	
	 	(1) Noninterest-bearing	 	RCFN 	 	6631 	 	0          	 		 	 	 	13.b.1.	
	 	(2) Interest-bearing	 	RCFN 	 	6636 	 	0          	 		 	 	 	13.b.2.	
14. Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:	 		 		 		 		 	 	 		
	 	a. Federal funds purchased in domestic offices (9)	 		 		 	RCON          	 	B993	 	110,722 	 	14.a.	
	 	b. Securities sold under agreements to repurchase (10)	 		 		 	RCFD          	 	B995	 	2,389,618 	 	14.b.	
15. Trading liabilities (from Schedule RC-D)	 		 		 	RCFD          	 	3548	 	0 	 	15.	
16. Other borrowed money (includes mortgage indebtedness) (from Schedule RC-M)	 		 		 	RCFD          	 	3190	 	0 	 	16.	

  1	Includes cash items in process of collection and unposted debits.	
  2	Includes time certificates of deposit not held for trading.	
  3	Institutions that have adopted ASU 2016-13 should report in item 2.a amounts net of any applicable allowance for credit losses, and item 2.a should equal Schedule RC-B, item 8, column A, less Schedule RI-B, Part II, item 7, column B.	
  4	Item 2.c is to be completed by all institutions. See the instructions for this item and the Glossary entry for “Securities Activities” for further detail on accounting for investments in equity securities.	
  5	Includes all securities resale agreements, regardless of maturity.	
  6	Institutions that have adopted ASU 2016-13 should report in items 3.b and 11 amounts net of any applicable allowance for credit losses.	
  7	Institutions that have adopted ASU 2016-13 should report in item 4.c the allowance for credit losses on loans and leases.	
  8	Includes noninterest-bearing, demand, time, and savings deposits.	
  9	Report overnight Federal Home Loan Bank advances in Schedule RC, item 16, “Other borrowed money.”	
10	Includes all securities repurchase agreements, regardless of maturity.	

					
Reporting Period: September 30, 2021	  		  	October 29, 2021     11:33 AM	

					
Umb Bank, National Association—FDIC Certificate Number: 8273
 	  	                    	  	FFIEC 031            
Page 18 of 89            
RC-2	
Schedule RC—Continued

																	
  	 	  	 	Dollar Amounts in Thousands	 	 	RCFD	 	  	Amount	 	 	 	
 
Liabilities—continued	 				 				  			 	 		
17.	 	and 18. Not applicable	 				 	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 		
19.	 	Subordinated notes and debentures (1)	 				 	 	3200	 	  	 	0	 	 	19.	
20.	 	Other liabilities (from Schedule RC-G)	 				 	 	2930	 	  	 	383,411	 	 	20.	
21.	 	Total liabilities (sum of items 13 through 20)	 				 	 	2948	 	  	 	        34,384,659	 	 	21.	
22.	 	Not applicable	 				 				  			 	 		
		 	 		
Equity Capital	 				 				  			 	 		
	 	Bank Equity Capital	 				 				  			 	 		
23.	 	Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus	 				 	 	3838	 	  	 	0	 	 	23.	
24.	 	Common stock	 				 	 	3230	 	  	 	21,250	 	 	24.	
25.	 	Surplus (excludes all surplus related to preferred stock)	 				 	 	3839	 	  	 	849,822	 	 	25.	
26.	 	a. Retained earnings	 				 	 	3632	 	  	 	1,908,718	 	 	26.a.	
	 	b. Accumulated other comprehensive income (2)	 				 	 	B530	 	  	 	169,953	 	 	26.b.	
	 	c. Other equity capital components (3)	 				 	 	A130	 	  	 	0	 	 	26.c.	
27.	 	a. Total bank equity capital (sum of items 23 through 26.c)	 				 	 	3210	 	  	 	2,949,743	 	 	27.a.	
	 	b. Noncontrolling (minority) interests in consolidated subsidiaries	 				 	 	3000	 	  	 	0	 	 	27.b.	
28.	 	Total equity capital (sum of items 27.a and 27.b)	 				 	 	G105	 	  	 	2,949,743	 	 	28.	
29.	 	Total liabilities and equity capital (sum of items 21 and 28)	 				 	 	3300	 	  	 	37,334,402	 	 	29.	
Memoranda
To be reported with the March Report of Condition.

 	 	 	 	RCFD 	 	Number	 	 	
  1.	 	Indicate in the box at the right the number of the statement below that best describes the most comprehensive level of auditing work performed for the bank by independent external auditors as of any date during 2020	 	6724	 	                     NR	 	M.1.	

  1a =  An integrated audit of the reporting institution’s financial statements and its internal control over financial reporting conducted in accordance with the standards of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA) or the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (PCAOB) by an independent public accountant that submits a report on the institution
  1b =  An audit of the reporting institution’s financial statements only conducted in accordance with the auditing standards of the AICPA or the PCAOB by an independent public accountant that submits a report on the institution
  2a =  An integrated audit of the reporting institution’s parent holding company’s consolidated financial statements and its internal control over financial reporting conducted in accordance with the standards of the AICPA or the PCAOB by an independent public accountant that submits a report on the consolidated holding company (but not on the institution separately)	  	2b =   An audit of the reporting institution’s parent holding company’s consolidated financial statements only conducted in accordance with the auditing standards of the AICPA or the PCAOB by an independent public accountant that submits a report on the consolidated holding company (but not on the institution separately)
  3 =   This number is not to be used
  4 =   Directors’ examination of the bank conducted in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards by a certified public accounting firm (may be required by state-chartering authority)
  5 =   Directors’ examination of the bank performed by other external auditors (may be required by state-chartering authority)
  6 =   Review of the bank’s financial statements by external auditors
  7 =   Compilation of the bank’s financial statements by external auditors
  8 =   Other audit procedures (excluding tax preparation work)
  9 =   No external audit work	

To be reported with the March Report of Condition.	 	RCON 	 	Date	 	 	 	
  2.	 	Bank’s fiscal year-end date (report the date in MMDD format)	 	8678	 	 	                    NR	 	 	M.2.	

1	Includes limited-life preferred stock and related surplus.	
2	Includes, but is not limited to, net unrealized holding gains (losses) on available-for-sale securities, accumulated net gains (losses) on cash flow hedges, and accumulated defined benefit pension and other postretirement plan adjustments.	
3	Includes treasury stock and unearned Employee Stock Ownership Plan shares.	

Reporting Period: September 30, 2021	  		  	October 29, 2021     11:33 AM	

Exhibit 99.1
DEVON ENERGY CORPORATION
LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL
OFFER TO EXCHANGE
$224,079,000 PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF ITS 8.250% NOTES DUE 2023, THE ISSUANCE OF WHICH HAS BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED,
FOR
AN EQUAL PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF 8.250% NOTES DUE 2023
$465,268,000 PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF ITS 5.250% NOTES DUE 2024, THE ISSUANCE OF WHICH HAS BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED,
FOR
AN EQUAL PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF 5.250% NOTES DUE 2024
$377,557,000 PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF ITS 5.250% NOTES DUE 2027, THE ISSUANCE OF WHICH HAS BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED,
FOR
AN EQUAL PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF 5.250% NOTES DUE 2027
$322,488,000 PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF ITS 5.875% NOTES DUE 2028, THE ISSUANCE OF WHICH HAS BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED,
FOR
AN EQUAL PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF 5.875% NOTES DUE 2028
$573,827,000 PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF ITS 4.500% NOTES DUE 2030, THE ISSUANCE OF WHICH HAS BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED,
FOR
AN EQUAL PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF 4.500% NOTES DUE 2030

THE EXCHANGE OFFERS AND WITHDRAWAL RIGHTS WILL EXPIRE AT 5:00 P.M., NEW YORK CITY TIME, ON [•], 2021 (THE “EXPIRATION DATE”) UNLESS EXTENDED.
The Exchange Agent is:
UMB BANK, National Association
By Hand, Registered, Certified or
Express Mail or by Overnight Courier:
UMB Bank, National Association
Attn: Corporate Trust/Schmidt
204 N. Robinson
Oklahoma City, OK 73102
For Information or Confirmation by Email or Telephone:
Deeanna.schmidt@umb.com
405-239-5921
Delivery of this Letter of Transmittal to an address other than as set forth above will not constitute a valid delivery. Only hard copies of this Letter of Transmittal or presentations via DTC’s Automated Tender Offer Program (“ATOP”) will be accepted.
Questions and requests for assistance or for additional copies of the Prospectus or of the Letter of Transmittal and/or related materials must be directed to the Exchange Agent by calling 405-239-5921.
The undersigned acknowledges receipt of the Prospectus dated [    ], 2021 (the “Prospectus”) of Devon Energy Corporation (the “Issuer”), and this Letter of Transmittal (the “Letter of Transmittal”), which together describe the Issuer’s offer (the “Exchange Offers”) to exchange all outstanding unregistered 8.250% Notes due 2023 (CUSIP No. 25179M AW3 AND U0856A AA7), 5.250% Notes due 2024 (CUSIP No. 25179M AX1 AND U0856A AB5), 5.250% Notes due 2027 (CUSIP No. 25179M AY9 AND U0856A AC3), 5.875% Notes due 2028 (CUSIP No. 25179M AZ6 AND U0856A AD1) and 4.500% Notes due 2030 (CUSIP No. 25179M BA0 AND U0856A AE9) (collectively, the “Restricted Notes”), in each case issued by the Issuer on June 9, 2021 in private offers to exchange notes of the Issuer’s subsidiary, WPX Energy Inc., that are validly tendered and not validly withdrawn for an equal principal amount of the respective series of the Issuer’s 8.250% Notes due 2023, 5.250% Notes due 2024, 5.250% Notes due 2027, 5.875% Notes due 2028 and 4.500% Notes due 2030 (collectively, the “Registered Notes”) the offers of which have been registered under the Securities Act. The Issuer is registering the Exchange Offers in reliance on the position of the staff of the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the “Staff”) enunciated in Exxon Capital Holdings Corporation (April 13, 1989), Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated (June 5, 1991) and Shearman & Sterling (July 2, 1993).
The terms of the Registered Notes to be issued in the Exchange Offers are substantially identical in all material respects to the Restricted Notes, except that the Registered Notes will not be subject to restrictions on transfer or to any increase in annual interest rate for failure to comply with the Registration Rights Agreement dated as of June 9, 2021 (the “Registration Rights Agreement”), between the Issuer and BofA Securities, Inc., Citigroup Global Markets Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC. The Issuer is not making the Exchange Offers to holders of the Restricted Notes in any jurisdiction in which the Exchange Offers or the acceptance of the Exchange Offers would not be in compliance with the securities or Blue Sky laws of such jurisdiction. Nor will the Issuer also accept surrenders for exchange from holders of the Restricted Notes in any jurisdiction in which the Exchange Offers or the acceptance of the Exchange Offers would not be in compliance with the securities or Blue Sky laws of such jurisdiction.
Capitalized terms used but not defined herein shall have the same meaning given them in the Prospectus.
 
2

YOUR BANK OR BROKER CAN ASSIST YOU IN COMPLETING THIS FORM. THE INSTRUCTIONS INCLUDED WITH THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL MUST BE FOLLOWED. QUESTIONS RELATING TO THE PROCEDURE FOR TENDERING AND REQUESTS FOR ASSISTANCE OR FOR ADDITIONAL COPIES OF THE PROSPECTUS AND THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL MAY BE DIRECTED TO THE EXCHANGE AGENT.
 
3

The undersigned has checked the appropriate boxes below and signed this Letter of Transmittal to indicate the action the undersigned desires to take with respect to the Exchange Offers.
PLEASE READ THE ENTIRE
LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL AND THE PROSPECTUS
CAREFULLY BEFORE CHECKING ANY BOX BELOW.
List below the Restricted Notes to which this Letter of Transmittal relates. If the space provided below is inadequate, the certificate numbers and aggregate principal amounts should be listed on a separate signed schedule affixed hereto.

DESCRIPTION OF RESTRICTED NOTES TENDERED HEREWITH	 		
	Name(s) and Address(es) of Registered Holder(s) (Please fill in)	  	Certificate
Number(s)*	 	  	Aggregate
Principal Amount
Represented by
Restricted Notes*	 	  	Principal Amount
Tendered**	 	
	  				  				  					
 	  	 	Total:	 	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 		
 
*	Need not be completed by book-entry holders.	
**	Unless otherwise indicated, the holder will be deemed to have tendered the full aggregate principal amount represented by such Restricted Notes. See instruction 2.	
Unless the context otherwise requires, the term “holder” for purposes of this Letter of Transmittal means any person in whose name Restricted Notes are registered or any other person who has obtained a properly completed bond power from the registered holder or any person whose Restricted Notes are held of record by The Depository Trust Company (“DTC”).
 
☐	CHECK HERE IF REGISTERED NOTES ARE TO BE ISSUED TO A PERSON OTHER THAN THE PERSON SIGNING THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL:	
Name:
Address:
 
☐	CHECK HERE IF REGISTERED NOTES ARE TO BE DELIVERED TO AN ADDRESS DIFFERENT FROM THAT LISTED ELSEWHERE IN THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL:	
Name:
Address:
 
☐	CHECK HERE IF YOU ARE A BROKER-DEALER THAT ACQUIRED RESTRICTED NOTES FOR YOUR OWN ACCOUNT AS A RESULT OF MARKET MAKING OR OTHER TRADING ACTIVITIES AND WISH TO RECEIVE 10 ADDITIONAL COPIES OF THE PROSPECTUS AND 10 COPIES OF ANY AMENDMENTS OR SUPPLEMENTS THERETO.	
Name:
Address:
 
4

If the undersigned is not a broker-dealer, the undersigned represents that it is not engaged in, and does not intend to engage in, a distribution of Registered Notes. If the undersigned is a broker-dealer that will receive Registered Notes for its own account in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities, it acknowledges that it will deliver a prospectus in connection with any resale of such Registered Notes; however, by so acknowledging and by delivering a prospectus, the undersigned will not be deemed to admit that it is an “underwriter” within the meaning of the Securities Act. A broker-dealer may not participate in the Exchange Offers with respect to Restricted Notes acquired other than as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities. Any holder who is an “affiliate” of the Issuer or who has an arrangement or understanding with respect to the distribution of the Registered Notes to be acquired pursuant to the Exchange Offers, or any broker-dealer that purchased Restricted Notes from the Issuer to resell pursuant to Rule 144A under the Securities Act or any other available exemption under the Securities Act must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements under the Securities Act.
PLEASE READ THE ACCOMPANYING INSTRUCTIONS CAREFULLY
Ladies and Gentlemen:
Upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the Exchange Offers, the undersigned hereby tenders to the Issuer the principal amount of the Restricted Notes indicated above. Unless otherwise indicated above, the undersigned will be deemed to have tendered the full aggregate principal amount represented by the Restricted Notes. Subject to, and effective upon, the acceptance for exchange of any portion of the Restricted Notes tendered herewith in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Exchange Offers (including, if the Exchange Offers are extended or amended, the terms and conditions of any such extension or amendment), the undersigned hereby exchanges, assigns and transfers to, or upon the order of, the Issuer all right, title and interest in and to such Restricted Notes as are being tendered herewith. The undersigned hereby irrevocably constitutes and appoints the Exchange Agent as the true and lawful agent and attorney-in-fact of the undersigned (with full knowledge that the Exchange Agent also acts as the agent of the Issuer, in connection with the Exchange Offers) to cause the Restricted Notes to be assigned, transferred and exchanged.
The undersigned represents and warrants that it has full power and authority to tender, exchange, assign and transfer the Restricted Notes and to acquire Registered Notes issuable upon the exchange of such tendered Restricted Notes, and that, when the same are accepted for exchange, the Issuer will acquire good and unencumbered title to the tendered Restricted Notes, free and clear of all liens, restrictions, charges and encumbrances and not subject to any adverse claim. The undersigned also warrants that it will, upon request, execute and deliver any additional documents deemed by the Exchange Agent or the Issuer to be necessary or desirable to complete the exchange, assignment and transfer of the tendered Restricted Notes or transfer ownership of such Restricted Notes on the account books maintained by the book-entry transfer facility. The undersigned further agrees that acceptance of any and all validly tendered Restricted Notes by the Issuer and the issuance of Registered Notes in exchange therefor shall constitute performance in full by the Issuer of its obligations under the Registration Rights Agreement, and that the Issuer shall have no further obligations or liabilities thereunder. The undersigned will comply with its obligations under the Registration Rights Agreement.
The undersigned understands that tenders of Restricted Notes pursuant to any one of the procedures described in the Prospectus and in the instructions attached hereto will, upon the Issuer’s acceptance for exchange of such tendered Restricted Notes, constitute a binding agreement between the undersigned and the Issuer upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the Exchange Offers. The undersigned recognizes that, under circumstances set forth in the Prospectus, the Issuer may not be required to accept for exchange any of the Restricted Notes.
By tendering Restricted Notes and executing this Letter of Transmittal, the undersigned represents that (i) the holder is not an “affiliate” of the Issuer within the meaning of Rule 405 under the Securities Act or, if such an affiliate, will comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act to the extent applicable in connection with the resale of the Registered Notes; (ii) the holder is not participating and does not intend to participate in, and has no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in, the distribution (within the meaning of the Securities Act) of the Registered Notes; (iii) the holder is acquiring the Registered Notes in its ordinary course of business; and (iv) if the holder is a broker-dealer that will receive the Registered Notes for its own account in exchange for the Restricted Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities, such holder will deliver a prospectus (or, to the extent permitted by law, make available a
 
5

prospectus) meeting the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resales of the Registered Notes. If the undersigned or the person receiving such Registered Notes, whether or not such person is the undersigned, is a broker-dealer that will receive Registered Notes for its own account in exchange for Restricted Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities, it acknowledges that it will deliver a prospectus in connection with any resale of such Registered Notes; however, by so acknowledging and by delivering a prospectus, the undersigned will not be deemed to admit that it is an “underwriter” within the meaning of the Securities Act.
The undersigned understands that all resales of the Registered Notes must be made in compliance with applicable state securities or Blue Sky laws. If a resale does not qualify for an exemption from these laws, the undersigned acknowledges that it may be necessary to register or qualify the Registered Notes in a particular state or to make the resale through a licensed broker-dealer in order to comply with these laws. The undersigned further understands that the Issuer assumes no responsibility regarding compliance with state securities or Blue Sky laws in connection with resales.
Any holder of Restricted Notes using the Exchange Offers to participate in a distribution of the Registered Notes (i) cannot rely on the position of the Staff of the Securities and Exchange Commission enunciated in its interpretive letter with respect to Exxon Capital Holdings Corporation (April 13, 1989) or similar interpretive letters and (ii) must comply with the registration and prospectus requirements of the Securities Act in connection with a secondary resale transaction.
All authority herein conferred or agreed to be conferred shall survive the death or incapacity of the undersigned and every obligation of the undersigned hereunder shall be binding upon the heirs, personal representatives, successors and assigns of the undersigned. Except as stated in the Prospectus, this tender is irrevocable but tendered Restricted Notes may be withdrawn at any time prior to the Expiration Date in accordance with the terms of this Letter of Transmittal.
Certificates for all Registered Notes delivered in exchange for tendered Restricted Notes and any Restricted Notes delivered herewith but not exchanged, in each case if registered in the name of the undersigned, shall be delivered to the undersigned at the address shown below the signature of the undersigned.
The undersigned, by completing the box entitled “Description of Restricted Notes Tendered Herewith” above and signing this letter, will be deemed to have tendered the Restricted Notes as set forth in such box.
 
6

TENDERING HOLDER(S) SIGN HERE (Complete accompanying IRS Form W-9 or IRS Form W-8, as applicable) Must be signed by registered holder(s) exactly as name(s) appear(s) on certificate(s) for Registered Notes hereby tendered or in whose name Registered Notes are registered on the books of DTC or one of its participants, or by any person(s) authorized to become the registered holder(s) by endorsements and documents transmitted herewith. If signature is by a trustee, executor, administrator, guardian, attorney-in-fact, officer of a corporation or other person acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, please set forth the full title of such person. See Instruction 3. (Signature(s) of Holder(s)) Date Name(s) (Please Print) Capacity (full title) Address (Including Zip Code) Daytime Area Code and Telephone No. Taxpayer identification No. GUARANT EE OF SIGNATURE(S) (If Required-see Instruction 3) Authorized Signature Dated Name Title Name of Firm Address of Firm (Include Zip Code) Area Code and Telephone No.
 
7

SPECIAL ISSUANCE INSTRUCTIONS (See Instructions 3 and 4) (Complete accompanying IRS Form W-9 or IRS Form W-8, as applicable) To be completed ONLY if Registered Notes or Restricted Notes not tendered are to be issued in the name of someone other than the registered holder of the Restricted Notes whose name(s) appear(s) above. Issue: D Restricted Notes not tendered to: D Registered Notes to: Name(s): (Please Print) Address: (Including Zip Code) Daytime Area Code and Telephone No. Taxpayer Identification No. SPECIAL DELIVERY INSTRUCTIONS (See Instructions 3 and 4) To be completed ONLY if Registered Notes or Restricted Notes not tendered are to be delivered to the registered holder(s) at an address other than that shown above. Deliver: D Restricted Notes not tendered to: D Registered Notes to: Name(s): Address: (Including Zip Code) Daytime Area Code and Telephone No. Taxpayer Identification No.
 
8

INSTRUCTIONS
FORMING PART OF THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE EXCHANGE OFFERS
1. Delivery of this Letter of Transmittal and Certificates.
A holder of Restricted Notes may tender the same by (i) properly completing and signing this Letter of Transmittal and delivering the same, together with the certificate or certificates, if applicable, representing the Restricted Notes being tendered and any required signature guarantees and any other documents required by this Letter of Transmittal, to the Exchange Agent at its address set forth above on or prior to the Expiration Date or (ii) complying with the procedure for book-entry transfer described below.
Holders of Restricted Notes may tender Restricted Notes by book-entry transfer by crediting the Restricted Notes to the Exchange Agent’s account at DTC in accordance with ATOP and by complying with applicable ATOP procedures with respect to the Exchange Offers. DTC participants that are accepting the Exchange Offers should transmit their acceptance to DTC, which will edit and verify the acceptance and execute a book-entry delivery to the Exchange Agent’s account at DTC. DTC will then send a computer-generated message (an “Agent’s Message”) to the Exchange Agent for its acceptance in which the holder of the Restricted Notes acknowledges and agrees to be bound by the terms of, and makes the representations and warranties contained in, this Letter of Transmittal or the DTC participant confirms on behalf of itself and the beneficial owners of such Restricted Notes all provisions of this Letter of Transmittal (including any representations and warranties) applicable to it and such beneficial owners as fully as if it had completed the information required herein and executed and transmitted this Letter of Transmittal to the Exchange Agent. Delivery of the Agent’s Message by DTC will satisfy the terms of the Exchange Offers as to execution and delivery of a Letter of Transmittal by the participants identified in the Agent’s Message.
The method of delivery of this Letter of Transmittal, the Restricted Notes and any other required documents is at the election and risk of the holder, and except as otherwise provided below, the delivery will be deemed made only when actually received or confirmed by the Exchange Agent. If such delivery is by mail, it is suggested that registered mail with return receipt requested, properly insured, be used. In all cases, sufficient time should be allowed to permit timely delivery. No Restricted Notes or Letters of Transmittal should be sent to the Issuer. The Issuer reserves the right to reject any particular Restricted Note not properly tendered, or any acceptance that might, in the Issuer’s judgment, be unlawful. The Issuer also reserves the right to waive any defects or irregularities with respect to the form of, or procedures applicable to, the tender of any particular Restricted Note before the expiration date. Unless waived, any defects or irregularities in connection with tenders of Restricted Notes must be cured before the expiration date.
The Exchange Agent must receive the certificates for all physically tendered Restricted Notes, in proper form for transfer, or a book-entry confirmation, as the case may be, together with this properly completed and duly executed Letter of Transmittal or Agent’s Message with any required signature guarantees and any other documents required by this Letter of Transmittal, prior to the Expiration Date, all as provided in the Prospectus.
No alternative, conditional, irregular or contingent tenders will be accepted. All tendering holders, by execution of this Letter of Transmittal, shall waive any right to receive notice of the acceptance of the Restricted Notes for exchange.
2. Partial Tenders (not applicable to holders that tender by book-entry transfer); Withdrawals.
If less than the entire principal amount of Restricted Notes evidenced by a submitted certificate is tendered, the tendering holder must fill in the aggregate principal amount of Restricted Notes tendered in the box entitled “Description of Restricted Notes Tendered Herewith.” A newly issued certificate for the Restricted Notes submitted but not tendered will be sent to such holder as soon as practicable after the Expiration Date. All Restricted Notes delivered to the Exchange Agent will be deemed to have been tendered unless otherwise clearly indicated.
If not yet accepted, a tender pursuant to the Exchange Offers may be withdrawn prior to the Expiration Date.
 
9

To be effective with respect to the tender of Restricted Notes, a written notice of withdrawal must specify the name of the person who tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn, identify the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn (including the principal amount of such Restricted Notes and, if applicable, the registration numbers and total principal amount of such Restricted Notes) and, where certificates for Restricted Notes have been transmitted, specify the name in which such Restricted Notes were registered if different from that of the withdrawing holder. Any such notice of withdrawal must also be signed by the person having tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn in the same manner as the original signature on the letter of transmittal by which these Restricted Notes were tendered, including any required signature guarantees, or be accompanied by documents of transfer sufficient to permit the trustee for the Restricted Notes to register the transfer of these Restricted Notes into the name of the person having made the original tender and withdrawing the tender and, if applicable because the Restricted Notes have been tendered through the book-entry procedure, specify the name and number of the participant’s account at DTC to be credited if different than that of the person having tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn.
If certificates for Restricted Notes have been delivered or otherwise identified to the Exchange Agent, then, prior to the release of such certificates, the withdrawing holder must also submit the serial numbers of the particular certificates to be withdrawn and a signed notice of withdrawal with signatures guaranteed by an Eligible Guarantor Institution (as defined below) unless such holder is an Eligible Guarantor Institution.
If Restricted Notes have been tendered pursuant to the procedure for book-entry transfer described above, any notice of withdrawal must specify the name and number of the account at DTC to be credited with the withdrawn Restricted Notes and otherwise comply with the procedures of such facility. Devon Energy Corporation will determine all questions as to the validity, form and eligibility (including time of receipt) of such notices, and Devon Energy Corporation’s determination shall be final and binding on all parties. Devon Energy Corporation will deem any Restricted Notes so withdrawn not to have been validly tendered for exchange for purposes of the Exchange Offers. Any Restricted Notes that have been tendered for exchange but that are not exchanged for any reason will be returned to their holder without cost to the holder (or, in the case of Restricted Notes tendered by book-entry transfer into the Exchange Agent’s account of DTC according to the procedures described above, such Restricted Notes will be credited to an account maintained with DTC for Restricted Notes) promptly after withdrawal, rejection of tender or termination of the Exchange Offers. Properly withdrawn Restricted Notes may be retendered by following one of the procedures described under “Procedures for Tendering the Restricted Notes” in the Prospectus at any time prior to the expiration time.
3. Signature on this Letter of Transmittal; Written Instruments and Endorsements; Guarantee of Signatures.
If this Letter of Transmittal is signed by the registered holder(s) of the Restricted Notes tendered hereby, the signature must correspond with the name(s) as written on the face of the certificates without alteration, enlargement or any change whatsoever. If any of the Restricted Notes tendered hereby are owned of record by two or more joint owners, all such owners must sign this Letter of Transmittal.
If a number of Restricted Notes registered in different names are tendered, it will be necessary to complete, sign and submit as many separate copies of this Letter of Transmittal as there are different registrations of Restricted Notes.
When this Letter of Transmittal is signed by the registered holder or holders (which term, for the purposes described herein, shall include the book-entry transfer facility whose name appears on a security listing as the owner of the Restricted Notes) of Restricted Notes listed and tendered hereby, no endorsements of certificates or separate written instruments of transfer or exchange are required.
If this Letter of Transmittal is signed by a person other than the registered holder or holders of the Restricted Notes listed, such Restricted Notes must be endorsed or accompanied by separate written instruments of transfer or exchange in form satisfactory to the Issuer and duly executed by the registered holder, in either case signed exactly as the name or names of the registered holder or holders appear(s) on the Restricted Notes.
If this Letter of Transmittal, any certificates or separate written instruments of transfer or exchange are signed by trustees, executors, administrators, guardians, attorneys-in-fact, officers of corporations or others acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, such persons should so indicate when signing, and, unless waived by the Issuer, proper evidence satisfactory to the Issuer of their authority so to act must be submitted.
 
10

Endorsements on certificates or signatures on separate written instruments of transfer or exchange required by this Instruction 3 must be guaranteed by an Eligible Guarantor Institution.
Signatures on this Letter of Transmittal must be guaranteed by an Eligible Guarantor Institution, unless Restricted Notes are tendered: (i) by a holder who has not completed the box entitled “Special Issuance Instructions” or “Special Delivery Instructions” on this Letter of Transmittal; or (ii) for the account of an Eligible Guarantor Institution. In the event that the signatures in this Letter of Transmittal or a notice of withdrawal, as the case may be, are required to be guaranteed, such guarantees must be by an Eligible Guarantor Institution which is a member of a firm of a registered national securities exchange or of the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, a commercial bank or trust company having an office or correspondent in the United States or another “eligible guarantor institution” within the meaning of Rule 17Ad-15 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (an “Eligible Guarantor Institution”). If Restricted Notes are registered in the name of a person other than the signer of this Letter of Transmittal, the Restricted Notes surrendered for exchange must be endorsed by, or be accompanied by a written instrument or instruments of transfer or exchange, in satisfactory form as determined by the Issuer, in its sole discretion, duly executed by the registered holder with the signature thereon guaranteed by an Eligible Guarantor Institution.
4. Special Issuance and Delivery Instructions.
Tendering holders should indicate, as applicable, the name and address to which the Registered Notes or certificates for Restricted Notes not exchanged are to be issued or delivered, if different from the name or address of the person signing this Letter of Transmittal. In the case of issuance in a different name, the taxpayer identification number of the person named must also be indicated and, as described in Instruction 8, a duly completed IRS Form W-9 or IRS Form W-8, as applicable, must be provided. Holders tendering Restricted Notes by book-entry transfer may request that Restricted Notes not exchanged be credited to such account maintained at the book-entry transfer facility as such holder may designate.
5. Transfer Taxes
If certificates representing Registered Notes or Restricted Notes for principal amounts not tendered or accepted for exchange are to be registered or issued in the name of any person other than the registered holder of the Restricted Notes tendered, or if tendered Restricted Notes or Registered Notes are to be registered in the name of any person other than the person signing this Letter of Transmittal, or if a transfer tax is imposed for any other reason, the amount of any such transfer taxes (whether imposed on the registered holder or any other person) will be payable by the applicable holder. If satisfactory evidence of payment of such taxes or exemption therefrom is not submitted herewith, the amount of such transfer taxes will be billed directly to such applicable holder.
6. Waiver of Conditions.
The Issuer reserves the absolute right to waive, in whole or in part, any of the conditions to the Exchange Offers set forth in the Prospectus.
7. Mutilated, Lost, Stolen or Destroyed Securities.
Any holder whose Restricted Notes have been mutilated, lost, stolen or destroyed, should contact the Exchange Agent at the address indicated below for further instructions.
8. Taxpayer Information; IRS Form W-9; IRS Form W-8.
Under U.S. federal income tax law, a tendering holder whose Restricted Notes are accepted for exchange for Registered Notes may be subject to backup withholding on reportable payments made on the Registered Notes unless the holder provides the Exchange Agent, Issuer, or other payor with its correct taxpayer identification number (“TIN”) and certain other information on Internal Revenue Service (“IRS”) Form W-9, which is provided below, or otherwise establishes an exemption. If the Exchange Agent, Issuer or other payor is not provided with the correct TIN or an adequate basis for an exemption, a holder may be subject to a penalty imposed by the IRS, and backup withholding (currently, at a rate of 24%) may apply to any reportable payments on the Registered Notes made to such holder. Such reportable payments generally will be subject to information reporting, even if the Exchange
 
11

Agent, Issuer or other payor is provided with a TIN. Backup withholding is not an additional tax. Rather, the U.S. federal income tax liability of a person subject to backup withholding will be reduced by the amount withheld. If withholding results in an overpayment of taxes, a refund may be obtained, provided that the required information is timely provided to the IRS.
To prevent backup withholding on reportable payments made on the Registered Notes, each holder that is a “United States person” for U.S. federal income tax purposes should provide a properly completed and executed IRS Form W-9. Please see the instructions to the enclosed IRS Form W-9 for further information.
Certain holders (including, among others, generally all corporations and certain non-U.S. persons) are not subject to backup withholding. Exempt U.S. holders may establish their exempt status on IRS Form W-9. A non-U.S. holder may qualify as an exempt recipient by submitting a properly completed IRS Form W-8BEN, Form W-8BEN-E, W-8ECI, W-8EXP or W-8IMY, as the case may be, signed under penalties of perjury, attesting to that holder’s exempt status. The applicable IRS Form W-8 can be obtained from the IRS website at www.irs.gov.
9. Requests for Assistance or Additional Copies.
Questions relating to the procedure for tendering, as well as requests for additional copies of the Prospectus and this Letter of Transmittal, may be directed to the Exchange Agent at the address and telephone number set forth above. In addition, all questions relating to the Exchange Offers, as well as requests for assistance or additional copies of the Prospectus and this Letter of Transmittal, may be directed to the Exchange Agent at the address and telephone number indicated above.
IMPORTANT: This Letter of Transmittal (together with certificates of Restricted Notes or confirmation of book-entry transfer and all other required documents) must be received by the Exchange Agent on or prior to the Expiration Date.
 
12